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The proposed land use plan amendment contains preliminary wilderness
recommendations, subject to change during administrative review, on
488,890 acres of public land in northeastern Nye County, Nevada. The
action responds to the mandate of Section 603 of the Federal Land
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wilderness designation; and report these suitability recommendations
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INTRODUCTION

The Tonopah Resource Area of the

Bureau of land Management's
Battle Mountain District is pres-
enting for public review the pre-
1 iminary wilderness recommenda-
tions on 488,890 acres of public
land in central Nevada . These
preliminary wilderness recom-
mendations are subject to change
during administrative review.
Gongress will make the final

decision on wilderness suitabil-
ity and nonsuitability. This

draft environmental impact state-
ment is the detailed document
required by law to be included

with a recommendation and report
on a legislative proposal to Con-
gress .

DESCRIPTION OF ACTION

The Bureau of Land Management
(BLM) wilderness review is man-
dated by Section 603 of the Fed-

eral Land Policy and Management
Act of 1976. Section 603 requires
the Secretary of the Interior to

review all public land roadless
areas of 5,000 acres or more and

roadless islands having wilderness
characteristics; determine their

suitability or nonsuitability for

wilderness designation ; and
report these suitability recom-
mendations to the President no
later than October 21, 1991. The

President is required to report
his recommendations to Congress by
October 21, 1993.

To accomplish the mandate of

Section 603 of the Federal Land

Policy and Management Act the BLM
developed a wilderness review

process with three phases: (1)

inventory, (2) study, and (3)

report to Gongress.

During the inventory phase the BLM
looked at the public lands to de-

termine and locate the existence
of areas containing wilderness
resources that met the criteria
established by Congress in the

Wilderness Act of 1964. These
areas were identified as Wilder-
ness Study Areas.

The study phase involves the

process of determining, through
the BLM land use planning system,
which Wilderness Study Areas will

be recommended as suitable for
wilderness designation and which
will be recommended as nonsuit-
able. All values, resources, and

uses of the public lands are

considered

.

The reporting phase consists of

actually forwarding or reporting
these suitable and nonsuitable
recommendations through the Sec-

retary of the Interior and the

President to Congress. Mineral
surveys required by law, environ-
mental statements, and other data
are also submitted with these

recommendations

.

ALTERNATIVES

A basic objective of each alterna-
tive is to establish an appropri-

ate allocation of resources con-
sistent with the principles of

multiple use and sustained yield.
Each alternative provides a dif-

ferent view of what is appropri-
ate. Five alternatives, including

the Preferred Alternative, are
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analyzed in this draft environ-

mental impact statement. They
are:

All Wilderness. This alternative
represents the maximum possible

acreage that could be recommended
to Congress for wilderness desig-
nation. The nine Wilderness Study

Areas, totalling 488,890 acres of

public land, would be recommended
for inclusion into the National

Wilderness Preservation System.

Emphasis On Manageability. This

alternative emphasizes the en-

hancement of manageability of the

Wilderness Study Areas as wilder-

ness over the long-term. The

recommendations in this alterna-

tive consist of actions designed

to assure that the Wilderness

Study Areas can be managed as

wilderness over the long-term.

These actions include combining

adjacent Wilderness Study Areas,

adjusting boundaries to form more

logical management configurations,

closing and rehabilitating cherry-

stem roads, and acquiring private

inholdings.

Portions of all nine Wilderness

Study Areas, totalling 418,740

acres of public land, would be

recommended as suitable for wil-
derness designation, while 71,400
acres would be recommended as non-

suitable due to manageability con-

siderations.

Emphasis on Resource Development.
This alternative emphasizes com-
modity production and use of

areas having significant resource
development potential. This would

mean recommending as nonsuitable

for wilderness designation all

areas with good or high mineral

potential ratings; areas where

the implementation of wildlife
habitat management plans would

require the mechanical manipula-
tion of vegetation; areas where

vegetative manipulation projects

for domestic livestock may be
feasible in the future; and areas

where motor vehicles are currently
being used for recreational pur-

poses. The remaining areas which
still possess wilderness values
and are capable of being managed
as wilderness over the long-term

are recommended as suitable for

wilderness designation.

A total of 334,860 acres of public

land are recommended as nonsuit-
able for wilderness designation

while the majority of the Palisade
Mesa, The Wall, and Blue Eagle

Wilderness Study Areas,, totalling

154,780 acres of public land, are

recommended as suitable for wil-
derness designation.

No Wilderness. Management of the

public land resources would be

guided by the current management
framework plan decisions for the

Tbnopah Resource Area. As this

plan does not address wilderness,

the nine Wilderness Study Areas,

totalling 488,890 acres of public

land, would be recommended as non-

suitable for wilderness desig-
nation.

Preferred Alternative. This al-

ternative recommends areas as

suitable for wilderness designa-

tion where the wilderness values

and multiple resource benefits

associated with wilderness desig-
nation, such as the protection of

cultural resources , watersheds

,

and wildlife habitat, are capable

of balancing the benefits of other
resource values and uses which

could be foregone due to wilder-
ness designation. All areas rec-

ommended as suitable for wilder-
ness under this alternative can be

managed as wilderness over the
long-term.

A total of 234,080 acres of public

land are recommended as suitable
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for wilderness designation, while
255,560 acres of public land are
recommended as nonsuitable for
wilderness designation.

MAJOR CONCLUSIONS

All of the alternatives include
both beneficial and adverse en-
vironmental impacts. Wilderness
designation would benefit cul-
tural resources, watershed, and
wildlife habitat through added
resource protection. There would
also be a benefit to recreation
opportunities over the long-term
through the added diversity of
wilderness related activities.
Wilderness designation would ad-
versely impact the exploration for
and development of potential
mineral and energy resources, the
opportunity to mechanically man-
ipulate vegetation to increase
productivity for wildlife or do-
mestic livestock purposes, and the
opportunity to use motor vehicles
for recreational purposes.

Beneficial impacts to wilderness
and other related resource values
would be the greatest under the
All Wilderness and Emphasis Cn
Manageability Alternatives. The
Elnphasis On Resource Development
Alternative benefits wilderness
and other related resource values
on one-third of the acreage in the
Wilderness Study Areas through
added resource protection. The
greatest risk of adverse impacts
to wilderness and other related
resource values would occur under
the No Wilderness Alternative. The
Preferred Alternative provides
beneficial impacts to wilderness
and other related resource values
on almost one-half of the acreage
in the Wilderness Study Areas
through added resource protection.

The All Wilderness and Emphasis On
Manageability Alternatives would
adversely impact the opportunity

to develop and use the known and
potential resources within the
the Wilderness Study Areas because
of the restrictions imposed on
consumptive and developmental uses
by the BLM Wilderness Management
Policy. There are no significant
adverse impacts to consumptive and
developmental uses under the
Emphasis On Resource Development
and No Wilderness Alternatives.
The Preferred Alternative allows
for the opportunity to develop and
use significant resource values
with a minimum of adverse environ-
mental and economic impacts. The
Preferred Alternative would ad-
versely impact the exploration for
and development of areas rated
good for potential mineral re-
sources in the Morey and Palisade
Mesa Wilderness Study Areas due to
restrictions imposed on such uses
by the BLM Wilderness Management
Policy. All of the other areas
with good or high potential for
mineral and energy resources are
recommended as nonsuitable for
wilderness designation by the Pre-
ferred Alternative.

The alternatives have little po-
tential for affecting the economic
growth of Nye County except
through restrictions on mineral
development. The All Wilderness
and Emphasis On Manageability
Alternatives would place restric-
tions on the greatest amount of
area with good or high potential
for the occurrence of mineral and
energy resources. The Emphasis On
Resource Development and No Wil-
derness Alternatives would have
little to no significant adverse
economic impact. The Preferred
Alternative would place restric-
tions on the exploration for and
development of areas with good
potential for mineral resources
within the Morey and Palisade Mesa
Wilderness Study Areas. All other
areas with good or high potential
for mineral and energy resources
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are recommended as nonsuitable for

wilderness designation by the Pre-

ferred Alternative.

Wilderness designation would pro-
vide solitude and primitive and
unconfined recreation opportuni-
ties to the public within central
Nevada over the long-term. Each
of the alternatives, except the No
Wilderness Alternative, would add

diversity to the National Wilder-
ness Preservation System.

AREA OF CONTROVERSY

The main point of contention is

the allocation of lands to either
wilderness or nonwilderness uses.

Wilderness proponents cite the

need to preserve the nine Wilder-
ness Study Areas through official
designation as wilderness. Pro-

ponents of full resource utili-
zation feel that the Wilderness
Study Areas should be managed for

resource use and development. The

opportunity to explore for and de-
velop potential mineral and energy
resources is of special concern.

ISSUE TO BE RESOLVED

The planning issue is: Which
Wilderness Study Areas or portions
of Wilderness Study Areas, if any,

within the Tonopah Resource Area
are suitable to be recommended to

Congress for wilderness designa-
tion?

Areas recommended as suitable for

wilderness designation should pos-
sess wilderness values and multi-
ple resource benefits capable of
balancing the benefits of other
resource values and uses which
could be foregone due' to wilder-
ness designation. An area recom-
mended as suitable for wilderness
designation should also be capable
of being managed as wilderness
over the long-term.

The Preferred Alternative, identi-
fied in this draft environmental
impact statement, contains the
preliminary wilderness recommenda-
tions which best resolve the plan-
ning issue

.
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PLANNING PROCESS

INTRODUCTION

LOCATION

Located in central Nevada, the
Bureau of Land Management's
Battle Mountain District encom-
passes approximately 11 million
acres, of which about 8 million
acres are public lands administer-
ed by the Bureau of Land Manage-
ment (BLM). The Battle Mountain
District's Tbnopah Resource Area
includes approximately 3.6 million
acres of public land in Nye Coun-
ty, Nevada (see Location Map). The
nine Wilderness Study Areas, to-
talling 488,890 acres of public
land administered by the BLM, are
located in the eastern half of the
Tonopah Resource Area (see Wilder-
ness Study Areas Map)

.

PURPOSE OF AND NEED FOR ACTION

The purpose of this draft environ-
mental impact statement is to ana-
lyze the potential impacts of
designating or not designating
all or portions of nine Wilderness
Study Areas as wilderness. The
Preferred Alternative represents
the BLM's preliminary wilderness
recommendations for these nine
Wilderness Study Areas. These
preliminary wilderness recommend-
ations are subject to change dur-
ing administrative review.

The Federal Land Policy and Man-
agement Act of 1976 requires the
Secretary of the Interior to re-
view areas of public lands deter-
mined to have wilderness charac-
teristics, and to report to the
President by October 21, 1991,

his recommendations as to the
suitability or nonsuitability of
each such area for preservation as
wilderness. The President is re-
quired to report his recommenda-
tions to Congress by October 21,
1993.

THE BLM WILDERNESS REVIEW

The BLM wilderness review consists
of three phases: (1) inventory,

(2) study, and (3) reporting.

Inventory

The nine Wilderness Study Areas
addressed in this study were iden-
tified using the wilderness
inventory procedures described in

the BUM' s Wilderness Inventory
Handbook of September 27, 1978.

The results of the intensive wil-
derness inventory were announced
on November 15, 1980. Copies of
the booklet Wilderness Study Area
Decisions Nevada BLM Intensive
Wilderness Inventory are available
at all BLM offices in Nevada.

In order to qualify for Wilderness
Study Area status an area was re-
quired to contain the following
wilderness characteristics des-
cribed in the Wilderness Act of
1964: (1) have at least 5,000
acres or more of contiguous public
land or be of a size to make prac-
tical its preservation and use in

an unimpaired condition; (2) gen-
erally appear to have been affect-
ed primarily by the forces of na-
ture, with the imprint of man's
work substantially unnoticeable

;

and (3) have outstanding opportun-
ities for solitude or a primitive
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and unconfined type of recreation.
In addition, areas qualifying for

Wilderness Study Area status may
contain supplemental values which
include ecological, geological, or
other features of scientific, edu-
cational, scenic, or historic
value. The BLM wilderness inven-
tory determined that the nine
Wilderness Study Areas within the

Tonopah Resource Area contain
these minimum wilderness charac-
teristics.

The wilderness inventory decisions
for the nine Wilderness Study
Areas included in this study have
been appealed to the Interior
Board of Land Appeals. If the In-
terior Board of Land Appeals rules
in favor of the appellant, the

Wilderness Study Areas under ques-
tion would be eliminated from any
further wilderness consideration.

Study

The primary goal of the BLM wil-
derness study process is to recom-
mend for wilderness designation
those areas where wilderness is

determined to be the most appro-
priate use of the land and its

resources.

It is the policy of the BLM that
each Wilderness Study Area be

studied through the BLM planning
system to analyze all values,
resources, and land uses. The
findings of the study, including
public participation, determine
whether an area will be recommend-
ed as suitable or nonsuitable for
designation as wilderness. In

practice, determining an area's
"suitability or nonsuitability. .

.

for preservation as wilderness"

,

in the words of the Federal Land
Policy and Management Act, means
determining whether the area is

more suitable for wilderness des-
ignation or more suitable for
other uses.

Reporting

The reporting phase consists of
actually forwarding or reporting
suitable and nonsuitable recom-
mendations through the Secretary
of the Interior and the President
to Congress. Mineral surveys re-
quired by the Wilderness Act of
1964, environmental statements,
and other data will be submitted
with the recommendations.

AMENDMENT OF THE TONOPAH MANAGE-
MENT FRAMEWORK PLAN

The Tbnopah Management Framework
Plan, the current land use plan
for the resource area, does not
consider management of the nine
Wilderness Study Areas as wilder-
ness. Therefore, designating any
of the Wilderness Study Areas as

wilderness would not be in con-
formance with the land use plan as

it is currently written.

It will be necessary to amend the
management framework plan if Con-
gress officially designates any of
the Wilderness Study Areas as

wilderness. This draft environ-
mental impact statement analyzes
the effects of implementing such a
planning amendment.

The wilderness study in the

Tonopah Resource Area utilizes
all the steps outlined in the re-
source management planning process
in the BLM planning regulations
(43 CFR 1601). The steps are:

Step 1: Identification of Issues

Step 2: Development of Planning
Criteria

Step 3: Inventory Data and In-
formation Collection

Step 4: Management Situation
Analysis
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Step 5: Formulation of Alter-
natives

Step 6: Estimation of Effects
of Alternatives

Step 7: Selection of Preferred
Alternative (Draft
Plan/EIS)

Step 8: Selection of Resource
Management Plan (Final
Plan/EIS)

Step 9: Monitoring and Evalua-
tion

Public notices and opportunities
for public participation in the
wilderness study process for the
Tbnopah Resource Area are provid-
ed at steps, 1, 2, 7, 8, and in
the case of any significant
changes due to protest. Public
participation was also provided
at step 5.

PLANNING ISSUE

The planning issue is: Which Wil-
derness Study Areas or portions of
Wilderness Study Areas, if any,
within the Tbnopah Resource Area
are suitable to be recommended to
Congress for wilderness designa-
tion?

Areas recommended as suitable for
wilderness designation should
possess wilderness values and mul-
tiple resource benefits capable of
balancing the benefits of other
resource values and uses which
could be foregone due to wilder-
ness designation. An area recom-
mended as suitable for wilderness
designation should also be capable
of being managed as wilderness
over the long-term.

PLANNING CRITERIA

The following planning criteria,

approved in September of 1981,
were used to guide development of
the plan by setting standards for
data collection, analysis of the
management situation, establish-
ment of alternatives, evaluation
of the alternatives, and select-
ion of a preferred alternative.

1. Criteria to Guide Collection
of Planning Information:

- The collection of information
for the wilderness study will be
limited to assembling existing re-
source data from the current land
use plan. Additional information
will only be assembled for those
resources with the greatest poten-
tial for impact and to which addi-
tional information would make the
greatest difference in the land
use decision.

2. Criteria to Analyze the Man-
agement Situation:

- The analysis of the present
management situation will address
the following questions:

- What is the nature and signif-
icance of the known and potential
resource values and uses of each
Wilderness Study Area?

- What characteristics of each
Wilderness Study Area tend to make
it suitable or nonsuitable to be
managed as wilderness over the
long-term?

3. Criteria to Formulate Alter-
natives :

- Several complete and reasonable
resource management alternatives
will be prepared for the resource
area. Gne will be for no action,
which means that none of the areas
will be recommended as suitable
for wilderness designation and
that management of the public
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lands will continue with the
present management framework plan
decisions. Cne will be for all

wilderness which will represent
the maximum possible acreage that
could be recommended for wilder-
ness designation. In addition,
resource mix alternatives will be
developed which will span the

range of suitable and nonsuitable
recommendations available between
the all wilderness and the no wil-
derness options.

4. Criteria to Estimate Effects
of Alternatives:

- After the alternatives have been
formulated, an assessment will be

made of the significant impacts
upon each affected resource pro-
gram (minerals, livestock grazing,

wildlife, wilderness, recreation,
etc . ) . The assessment will iden-

tify the resource values which
would be foregone if the area were
not designated as wilderness; the

resource values which would be
foregone if the area were to be
designated as wilderness; the man-
datory wilderness characteristics,
special features, and multiple
resource benefits of each area;

the present and potential uses of

these public lands; short-term and

long-term benefits and detriments
of wilderness designation; and the

benefits and detriments wilderness
designation would have on adjacent
lands.

- The BIM will estimate whether or
not the areas proposed as suit-

able for wilderness designation in

each alternative are capable of
being managed under the BIM Wil-
derness Management Policy, given
the nature of each area and the
resource uses and potential uses
conflicting with wilderness man-
agement.

5. Criteria to Evaluate Alterna-
tives and to Select the Preferred

Alternative:

- The preferred alternative will
only recommend areas as suitable
for wilderness designation where
the wilderness values and multip-
le resource benefits are capable
of balancing the benefits of other
resource values and uses which
would be foregone due to wilder-
ness designation.

- The preferred alternative will
only recommend areas as suitable
if they can be managed as wilder-
ness over the long-term.

- The extent to which wilderness
designation of an area under study
would contribute to expanding the
diversity of the National Wilder-
ness Preservation System will be
considered in selecting the pre-
ferred alternative.

- The selection of the preferred
alternative will give a thorough
consideration to any identified or
potential energy or mineral re-
sources present in the areas.

- Public ccnroents from interested
and affected people at all lev-

els - local, state, regional and
national - will be considered when
determining the wilderness suit-
ability of an area.

- The selection of the preferred
alternative will give special at-
tention to any significant socio-
economic effects, as identified
through the wilderness study pro-
cess, which wilderness designation
of an area would have on local

communities.

- Wilderness suitability recom-
mendations will be as consistent
with the resource related plans
and policies of local and State
government, Indian tribes, and
other government agencies as
practical, except where these
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plans and policies conflict with
federal laws, regulations and
policies.
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CHAPTER 2

ALTERNATIVES

INTRODUCTION

The alternatives analyzed in this
draft environmental impact state-
ment provide a full range of land
use choices from those favoring
resource protection to those fav-
oring resource production. The
preferred alternative was selected
on the basis of the planning cri-
teria established during the scop-
ing process.

DESCRIPTION OF ALTERNATIVES

A basic objective of each alterna-
tive is to establish an appropri-
ate allocation of resources con-
sistent with the principles of
multiple use and sustained yield.
Each alternative provides a dif-
ferent view of what is appropri-
ate.

ALL WILDERNESS ALTERNATIVE

This alternative represents the
maximum possible acreage that
could be recommended for designa-
tion as wilderness. All nine Wil-
derness Study Areas, totalling
488,890 acres of public land,
would be recommended to Congress
for inclusion into the National
Wilderness Preservation System
(see All Wilderness Alternative
Map located at the end of this
chapter)

.

EMPHASIS ON MANAGEABILITY
ALTERNATIVE

This alternative emphasizes the
enhancement of manageability of
the Wilderness Study Areas as
wilderness over the long-term.

The recommendations in this al-
ternative consist of actions
designed to assure that the Wil-
derness Study Areas can be managed
as wilderness over the long-term.
These actions include combining
adjacent Wilderness Study Areas,
adjusting boundaries to form more
logical management configurations,
closing and rehabilitating cherry-
stem roads, and acquiring private
inholdings.

Portions of all nine Wilderness
Study Areas, totalling 418,740
acres of public land, would be
recommended to Congress as suit-
able for wilderness designation,
while 71,400 acres would be recom-
mended as nonsuitable due to man-
ageability considerations (see

Emphasis on Manageability Alter-
native Map located at the end of
this chapter)

.

The Fandango WSA and Morey WSA
would be combined by closing South
Sixmile Road from the mouth of the
canyon to Sixmile Summit. The
Palisade Mesa WSA and The Wall WSA
would be combined by closing the
common boundary road which sepa-
rates them.

To form more logical management
configurations the WSA boundaries
would be adjusted to conform with
the break in topography between
the bajadas and the mountains.
The valley portions of the Wilder-
ness Study Areas would be recom-
mended as nonsuitable for wilder-
ness designation. This would be
done in all Wilderness Study
Areas, except the South Reveille
WSA where the valley portion of
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COMPARATIVE Af&LYSIS CF THE ALTERINKriVES

ALL WILDERNESS
ALTERATIVE

emphasis cn
manaceabiltty
alterative

EMPHASIS CN

RESOURCE

DEVELOPMENT
ALTERATIVE

NO WTTJTRRNESS

ALTERATIVE
PREFERRED

ALTERATIVE

Percentage of

Wilderness Study

Areas* Recom-
mended Suitable

for Wilderness

Designation

100 % 85.6% 31.6% % 47.8%

Percentage of
Tbnopah Resource

Area** Recom-
mended Suitable

for Wilderness

Designation

13.5% 11.6% 4.2% % 6.5%

**

There are approximately 488,890 acres of public land

within the Wilderness Study Areas.

Tnere are approximately 3,600,000 acres of public land

within the Tonopah Resource Area.
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COMPARISON CF SUITABLE fiND NONSUITABLE ACREAGE FIGURES
UNEER EACH ALTERNATIVE

ALL WILDERNESS
EMPHASIS CN

MANAGEABILITY

EMPBAS1S CN
RESOURCE

EEVELOEMENT NO WILDERNESS
PREFERRED

ALTERNATIVE

Kawich

SUITABLE

54,320

NDN-
SUITABLE SUITABLE

45, 220
a

N3M-
SUITABLE

9,600

SUITABLE

NON-
SUITABLE

54,320

SUITABLE

NON-
SUITABLE

54,320

SUITABLE

NON-
SUITABLE

54,320

Ravhide

Mountain 64,360 41,960 22,400 64,360 64,360 64,360

Fandango 40,940

46, 300
b

14, 760
b

40.940 40,940
46,300

b
14, 76^

Morey 20,120 20,120 20,120

Palisade

Mesa 99,550

113, 870
c 23,680°

66,110 33,440 99,550 66,110 33,440

The Wall 38, 000 30,320 7,680 38,000 30, 320 7,680

South
Reveille

106, 200 106,200 106, 200 106,200 33,000 73,200

Blue

Eagle 59, 560 59, 350
d

960 58,350
d

1,960 59, 560 58,350
d

1,960

Grant
Range 5,840 5,840 5,840 5,840 5,840

Total

Acreage 488,890 418,740 71,400 154,780 334,860 488,840 234, 080 255, 560

(a) = Includes 500 acres added to original WSA to enhance manageability.
(b) = Morey and Fandango WSAs combined.
(c) = Palisade Mesa and The Wall WSAs canbined.
(d) = Includes 750 acres added to original WSA to enhance manageability.

Acreage figures are approximate.



that WSA makes up over one-half of
the total acreage. Recommending
the other valleys as nonsuitable

for wilderness designation would

not degrade any of the wilderness
values which led to the determi-
nation that the areas qualified as

Wilderness Study Areas. All of

the valleys, except those in the

South Reveille WSA, also have sev-

eral cherrystem roads and ways

crossing them which affect manage-

abilty as wilderness by providing
easy off-road vehicle access.

Approximately 500 acres would be

added to the southwest corner of

the Kawich WSA and about 750 acres

to the western boundary of the

Blue Eagle WSA to enhance manage-
ability. This would create more

logical management configurations

by including complete landform

units based on topography.

All cherrystem roads within the

portions of the Wilderness Study

Areas recommended as suitable for

wilderness designation would be

closed and rehabilitated to a near

natural condition. This would
enhance manageability by eliminat-
ing motor vehicle access within

the interior of the Wilderness
Study Areas.

The 560 acres of private inhold-

ings within Haws Canyon in the

Kawich WSA would be recommended to

be acquired, subject to the ap-

proval of the landowner or specif-

ic legislation authorized by Con-

gress.

EMPHASIS ON RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT
ALTERNATIVE

This alternative provides oppor-
tunities for commodity production

in areas having significant re-
source development potential. This

would mean recommending as non-

suitable for wilderness designa-
tion all areas with good or high

mineral potential ratings; areas
where the implementation of wild-
life habitat management plans
would require the mechanical man-
ipulation of vegetation; areas

where vegetative manipulation
projects for domestic livestock
may be feasible in the future; and
areas where motor vehicles are

used for recreational purposes.

The remaining areas which still

possess wilderness values and are
capable of being managed as wil-
derness over the long-term would
be recommended as suitable for

wilderness designation.

The Kawich, Rawhide Mountain, Fan-

dango, Morey, South Reveille, and

Grant Range Wilderness Study

Areas, as well as portions of the

Palisade Mesa, The Wall, and Blue

Eagle Wilderness Study Areas,

totalling 334,860 acres of public
land, would be recommended as non-

suitable for wilderness desig-
nation. A total of 154,780 acres

of public land, which includes the

mountainous portions of the

Palisade Mesa, The Wall, and Blue

Eagle Wilderness Study Areas,

would be recommended as suitable

for wilderness designation (see

Emphasis on Resource Development
Alternative Map located at the end

of this chapter)

.

NO WILDERNESS ALTERNATIVE

The no action or No Wilderness
Alternative is legally mandated
for environmental impact statement
evaluation under the Council on

Environmental Quality regulations
for the implementation of the Nat-

ional Environmental Policy Act.

Management of the public land

resources would be guided by the

current management framework plan

decisions for the Tonopah Resource

Area. As this plan does not ad-

dress wilderness, the nine Wil-

derness Study Areas, totalling
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488,890 acres of public land,
would be recommended as nonsuit-
able for wilderness designation
(see No Wilderness Alternative Map
located at the end of this chap-
ter) .

PREFERRED ALTERNATIVE

This alternative recommends wil-
derness designation for those
areas where the wilderness values
and multiple resource benefits
associated with wilderness desig-
nation, such as the protection of
cultural resources, watersheds,
and wildlife habitat, are capable
of balancing the benefits of other
resource values and uses which
could be foregone due to wilder-
ness designation. All areas
recommended as suitable for
wilderness designation by this
alternative can be managed as
wilderness over the long-term.

A total of 234,080 acres of public
land are recommended as suitable
for wilderness designation, while
255,560 acres of public land are
recommended as nonsuitable for
wilderness designation (see Pre-
ferred Alternative Map located at
the end of this chapter)

.

The Kawich, Rawhide Mountain, and
Grant Range Wilderness Study Areas
are recommended as nonsuitable for
wilderness designation.

The Fandango and Morey Wilderness
Study Areas are recommended to be
combined to form one area through
closure of the South Sixmile Road
from the mouth of the canyon to
Sixmile Summit. Three roads in
the Fandango WSA are also recom-
mended to be closed. Two of those
roads are located in the southern
portion of the WSA, while the
other one is a spur road off the
end of the Big Cow Canyon Road.
The western and eastern boundaries
would be adjusted to conform with

the break in topography between
the mountains and the valleys.
Therefore, the valley portions
would be recommended as nonsuit-
able for wilderness designation.

The Palisade Mesa, The Wall, and
Blue Eagle Wilderness Study Areas
are also recommended as suitable
for wilderness designation. The
boundaries of the areas recomm-
ended as suitable would be the
same as those identified under the
Emphasis on Resource Development
Alternative. The valley areas of
these Wilderness Study Areas are
recommended as nonsuitable for
wilderness designation.

The southern three-quarters of the
mountainous portion of the South
Reveille WSA is recommended as
suitable for wilderness designa-
tion. The valley areas, as well
as the northern one-quarter of the
mountain range, are recommended as
nonsuitable for wilderness des-
ignation.

STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURES

The standard operating procedures
listed below will be followed
regardless of which alternative or
combination of alternatives is
implemented.

1. Each Wilderness Study Area
will be managed under the Interim
Management Policy for Lands Under
Wilderness Review to preserve its
suitability until Congress offi-
cially designates it as wilderness
and includes it in the National
Wilderness Preservation System, or
it is officially removed from
further wilderness consideration.

2. Resource activity plans will
be prepared in conformance with
the BIM Wilderness Management
Policy and will become part of the
wilderness management plan for
each area designated as
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wilderness

.

specifically provides otherwise.

3. A wilderness management plan
will be prepared for each area
designated as wilderness by Con-
gress. The wilderness management
plan will describe the management
strategy that will be used to at-
tain the objectives of the BUM
Wilderness Management Policy.

4. Management of areas officially
released from further considera-
tion as wilderness will be guided
by the land use decisions in the

management framework plan for the
TOnopah Resource Area.

5. Mineral resources survey re-
ports will be prepared by the U.S.

Geological Survey and the Bureau
of Mines on all areas with a pre-
liminary recommendation as suit-
able for wilderness designation.
The mineral resources survey re-
ports will become part of the in-
formation used by the Secretary of
the Interior in making the final

recommendations on wilderness
suitability.

6. Subject to valid existing
rights and not before January 1,

1984, all lands designated as

wilderness will be withdrawn from
all forms of appropriation under
the mining laws and from disposi-
tion under all laws pertaining to
mineral leasing, unless Congress

7. Reasonable access will be al-
lowed for all valid rights estab-
lished prior to the time an area
is designated as wilderness.

8. The grazing of livestock will
be allowed to continue in the

areas designated as wilderness.
Livestock grazing is a grand-
fathered use which was established
in all the Wilderness Study Areas
prior to the enactment of the Fed-
eral Land Policy and Management
Act of 1976.

9. The acquisition of private in-
holdings will only occur where (a)

the owner concurs in such acquisi-
tion, or (b) the acquisition is

specifically authorized by Con-
gress .

10. Protection of cultural re-
sources will continue to be guided
by the Antiquities Act of 1906;

the National Historic Preserva-
tion Act of 1966; the Federal
Land Policy and Management Act of
1976; the American Indian Re-
ligious Freedom Act of 1978, as
amended; and the Archaeological
Resources Protection Act of 1979.

11. Protection and management of
wild horses will continue to be
guided by the Wild Horse and Burro
Act of 1971, as amended.
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COMPARATIVE ANALYSIS OF THE ALTERNATIVES

BY RESOURCE PROGRAM

ALTERNAT 1 VES

ALL WILDERNESS

EMPHASIS ON

MANAGEABILITY

EMPHASIS ON

RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT NO WILDERNESS

PREFERRED

ALTERNATIVE

WILDERNESS

i-o

I

All nine Wilderness Study

Areas (488,890 acres) re-

commended for inclusion

into National Wilderness

Preservation System.

Manageability of entire

area as wilderness adv-

ersely affected by poten-

tial unauthorized use of

off-road vehicles due to

ease of access provided by

existing ways and roads

and gentle terrain of val-

ley areas. Manageability

also affected by present

boundary locations.

Each of the alternatives,

except the Nd Wilderness

Alternative, would add

diversity to the National

Wilderness Preservation

System.

All nine Wilderness Study

Areas (418,740 acres) rec-

ommended as suitable for

wilderness designation.

71,400 acres recommended

as nonsui table for wilder-

ness designation.

Actions taken to enhance

manageability include com-

bining adjacent Wilderness

Study Areas; adjusting

boundaries to form more

logical management config-

urations; closing and re-

hab 1 1 i tat i ng cherrystem

roads and acquiring pri-

vate in hoi dings.

Fandango WSA combined with

Morey WSA.

Palisade Mesa WSA combined

with the Wal I WSA.

Boundaries of al I but

South Reveille WSA and

Grant Range WSA adjusted

to conform with break in

topography between bajadas

Wilderness values preserv-

ed for Palisade Mesa WSA,

The Wall WSA, and Blue

Eagle WSA (154,780 acres).

750 acres added to western

boundary of Blue Eagle WSA

to improve management

situation.

334,860 acres recommended

as nonsultable for wilder-

ness designation.

All nine Wilderness Study

Areas (488,890 acres) re-

commended as nonsultable

for wilderness designa-

tion.

Wilderness values preserv-

ed for Fandango, Morey,

Palisade Mesa, The Wall,

South Reveille, and Blue

Eagle Wilderness Study

Areas (234,080 acres).

255,560 acres recommended

as nonsuitable for wilder-

ness designation.

Fandango WSA combined with

Morey WSA.

750 acres added to western

boundary of Blue Eagle WSA

to improve the management

situation.

Decrease In solitude

opportunities within South

Reveille WSA due to 68?

reduction In size. How-

ever, outstanding oppor-

tunities for solitude

would still be present in

area recommended as suit-

able for wilderness desig-

nation.



COMPARATIVE ANALYSIS OF THE ALTERNATIVES

BY RESOURCE PROGRAM

ALTERNATIVES

ALL WILDERNESS

EMPHASIS ON

MANAGEABILITY

EMPHASIS ON

RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT NO WILDERNESS

PREFERRED

ALTERNATIVE

and mountains.

500 acres added to south-

western corner of Kawich

WSA.

WILDERNESS

(continued)

I

CO

750 acres added to western

boundary of Blue Eagle

WSA.

Approximately 62 miles of

roads would be closed and

rehab 1 I ltated.

560 acres of private land

within Kawich WSA recom-

mended to be acquired.

RECREATION

Wilderness Study Areas Same Impacts as All Wil-

closed to motor vehicle derness Alternative with

use. the following exception.

Recreation opportunities Closure of existing

shifted from motorized to cherrystem roads and com-

nonmotor i zed. mon boundary roads separa-

ting adjacent Wilderness

Vehicle restrictions would Study Areas would

Closure of 154,780 acres

of public land to motor

vehicle use. However,

none of the current

motorized recreation use

areas would be affected.

No impact to traditional

recreation opportunities.

Loss of wilderness related

opportunities over long-

term due to resource dev-

elopment and use.

Closure of 234,080 acres

of public land to motor

vehicle use. Closure of

South Slxmile Road. This

adversely affects tradi-

tional recreation use

occur ing within the

Fandango WSA and Morey

WSA. Motorized vehicle



adversely affect the use

of motorized vehicles for

recreational purposes cur-

rently occurring within

portions of Kawich WSA,

Rawhide Mountain WSA,

Fandango WSA, and Morey

WSA. Motorized vehicle

use al lowed to continue on

existing boundary and

cherrystem roads within

these areas.

adversely affect current

motor vehicle access into

the areas.

87% of resource area would

rema 1 n open to motor veh i

-

cle use.

access into these areas

still allowed on roads in

North Slxmile Canyon, Big

Cow Canyon, and Fourmile

Canyon which partially

form boundaries of these

contiguous Wilderness

Study Areas.

92$ of resource area would

remain open to motor vehi-

cle use.

CULTURAL RESOURCES

I

to

Wilderness designation in- Added resource protection Added resource protection No additional resource Added resource protection

directly adds to the pro- extended to 418,740 acres extended to 154,780 acres protection provided. extended to 234,080 acres

tection of cultural re-

sources established by ex-

isting laws through limit-

ing resource development

and use.

of publ ic land. of publ ic land. of publ ic land.

Added resource protection

extended to 488,890 acres

of publ ic land.

LANDS

Nd impact. 560 acres of private in- Nd impact,

holdings within Kawich WSA

are recommended to be ac-

quired.

No Impact. Nd impact.

MINERALS

All of the Wilderness Same adverse impacts as Adversely impacts the ex- Areas would remain open Adversely impacts the ex-

Study Areas, except The All Wilderness Alternative ploration for and develop- for mineral and energy ploration for and develop-

Wal I WSA, contain areas with the following excep- ment of two small areas In exploration and develop- ment of areas in the Morey

with good or high tion. Palisade Mesa WSA which ment, subject to all of WSA and Palisade Mesa WSA



COMPARATIVE ANALYSIS OF THE ALTERNATIVES

BY RESOURCE PROGRAM

ALTERNATIVES

ALL WILDERNESS

EMPHASIS ON

MANAGEABILITY

EMPHASIS ON

RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT NO WILDERNESS

PREFERRED

ALTERNAT 1 VE

MINERALS

(continued)

I

potential mineral

energy resources.

and Majority of areas with were rated good for poten- the applicable laws af-

The BLM Wilderness Manage-

ment Policy places re-

strictions on the explora-

tion for and development

of potential mineral and

energy resources.

Mining claims cannot be

staked after December 31,

1983 or upon designation

as wilderness, whichever

is the latter.

good or high potential for tlal mineral resources,

oil and gas and geothermal

resources are recommended

as nonsuitable for wilder-

ness designation.

Al I other areas rated good

or high for potential min-

eral and energy resources

are recommended as non-

suitable for wilderness

designation.

fecting such resources on

the publ ic lands.

which were rated good for

potential mineral re-

sources.

Al I of the other areas

rated good or high for po-

tential mineral resources

are recommended as non-

suitable for wilderness

designation.

Al I areas rated good or

high for potential oil and

gas and geothermal re-

sources are recommended as

nonsuitable for wilderness

designation.

DOMESTIC LIVESTOCK

Construction of all pre-

sentl y proposed range fa-

ct I (ties and the mainte-

nance of existing facili-

ties would be allowed,

subject to the limitations

In the BLM Wilderness Man-

agement Pol icy.

Although future

Same as All Wilderness Limitations described in

Alternative with the fol- BLM Wilderness Management

lowing exceptions. Policy would only be

applied to the proposed

A proposed well and fence pipeline and reservoir In

within Rawhide Mountain the Blue Eagle WSA.

WSA Is in the area recom-

mended as nonsuitable for All of the other proposed

wilderness designation. range facilities are

Nd impact on the instal-

lation or maintenance of

the proposed or existing

range faci I ities.

Limitations described in

BLM Wilderness Management

Policy would only be ap-

plied to the proposed

pipelines in Fandango WSA

and proposed pipeline and

reservoir In the Blue

Eagle WSA.

Al I of the other presentl

y



vegetative manipulation

projects or range facili-

ties are planned which

are designed solely to

increase I ivestock num-

bers, this option would be

foregone if designated as

wilderness. Valley and

bajada areas have greatest

potential for vegetative

manipulation projects.

Maintenance of existing

range facilities would be

subject to limitations in

BLM Wilderness Management

Policy due to road clo-

sures.

located in areas recom-

mended as nonsul table for

wilderness designation.

proposed range facilities

are located in areas rec-

ommended as nonsul table

for wilderness designa-

tion.

WATERSHED

I

Watershed areas are gener-

al I y in a stab I e cond i
-

tlon.

Seven high erosion poten-

tial watersheds are locat-

ed within the Kawlch WSA,

Rawhide Mountain WSA,

Palisade Mesa WSA, and

South Reveil le WSA.

Wilderness designation

protects watersheds from

activities which could

alter their condition.

Same benefits as All Wil-

derness Alternative with

the following exceptions.

One of seven high erosion

potential watersheds is

included In the area rec-

ommended as nonsul table

for wilderness designa-

tion.

Protection of watersheds

on one-third of the acre-

age In the Wilderness

Study Areas.

All seven high erosion po-

tential watersheds are in

areas recommended as non-

suitable for wilderness

designation.

No additional resource Protection of watersheds

protection for watersheds on almost one-half of the

would be provided. total acreage in the Wil-

derness Study Areas.

High erosion potential

watershed in South Rev-

eil le WSA is In area

recommended as suitable

for wilderness designa-

tion.

The other six high erosion

potential watersheds are

In areas recommended as

nonsuitable for wilderness

designation.

WILDLIFE

General benefit to wild- Same beneficial impacts as Preservation of one-third Nb added resource protec- Preservation of almost

life through preservation All Wilderness Alternative of the wildlife habitat In tlon for wildlife. one-half of the wildlife

of their habitat in a nat- with the following excep- the Wilderness Study habitat in the Wilderness

ural condition. tions. Areas. Study Areas.



COMPARATIVE ANALYSIS OF THE ALTERNATIVES

BY RESOURCE PROGRAM

ALTERNATIVES

ALL WILDERNESS

EMPHASIS ON

MANAGEABILITY

EMPHASIS ON

RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT NO WILDERNESS

PREFERRED

ALTERNAT 1 VE

WILDLIFE

(continued)

Adversely Impacts the mec- Closure of roads and the All vegetative manlpula-

hanical manipulation of elimination of off-road tion projects for mule

vegetation for mule deer vehicle use would benefit deer would be allowed be-

in portions of Kawlch WSA,

Fandango WSA, and Morey

WSA„

wi Idl ife in general

.

cause they are to take

place in areas recommended

Closure of South Sixmlle as nonsul table for wilder-

Road between Fandango WSA ness designation,

and Morey WSA would be of

particular benefit to

fisheries in South Sixmile

Creek. Road crosses creek

23 times in 6 mi les.

Mechanical manipulation of

vegetation for mule deer

would be allowed on Morey

Bench in Morey WSA, as

that portion of the area

Is recommended as nonsuit-

able for wilderness desig-

nation.

All vegetative manipula-

tion projects for mule

deer would be allowed.

Wildlife would also bene-

fit from the closure of

South Sixmile Road sepa-

rating the Fandango WSA

and the Morey WSA. Same

benefits as those describ-

ed under Emphasis On Man-

ageability Alternative.

Mechanical manipulation of

vegetation for mule deer

would be allowed, except

in the Fandango WSA. These

projects are in areas rec-

ommended as nonsultable

for wilderness designa-

tion.

SOCIO-ECONOMICS

Social benefits associated Same beneficial and ad- Same beneficial impacts as Loss of social benefits Same beneficial Impacts as

with wilderness recreation verse impacts as All Wil- the All Wilderness Alter- associated with wilderness All Wilderness Alterna-

and solitude opportunl- derness Alternative with native. recreation and solitude tive.

ties. following exceptions. opportunities over the

long-term.



No significant economic Majority of areas with

benefit to local economy good or high potential for

due to wilderness deslgna- oil and gas and geothermal

tion. resources recommended as

nonsultable for wilderness

Little potential for ad- designation,

versely affecting economic

growth of Nye County ex- Potential for Increased

cept through restrictions costs to permittees for

on mineral and energy malntanance of range fa-

development. The BLM ci titles due to road clo-

Wilderness Management Pol- osures.

icy places restrictions on

mineral and energy devel-

opment.

No significant

economic impacts.

adverse No significant

economic Impacts.

adverse Adverse economic impacts

could occur due to rec-

ommendation of three areas

with good potential for

mineral resources within

Morey and Palisade Mesa

Wilderness Study Areas.

However, all other areas

with good or high poten-

tial for mineral and ener-

gy resources are recom-

mended as nonsuitable for

wilderness designation.

I

This alternative recom-

mends largest number of

areas with good or high

mineral or energy poten-

tial as suitable for wil-

derness.

Potential for si ight

Increases in permittees

operating costs due to

restrictions on mainte-

nance and construction of

range facilities described

in BLM Wilderness Manage-

ment Pol icy.
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INTRODUCTION

This chapter describes the speci-
fic resources and uses of the nine
Wilderness Study Areas (WSAs) , to-
talling 488,890 acres of public
land within the Tbnopah Resource
Area, which would be affected by
the alternatives.

and Warm Springs with a combined
population of less than one thou-
sand persons. Several ranches and
farms are also located within the

resource area. These ranches and
farms are widely dispersed through-
out the resource area.

UNAFFECTED RESOURCES

GENERAL DESCRIPTION

The Tbnopah Resource Area includes
approximately 3.6 million acres of
public land located entirely with-
in Nye County, Nevada. Interspers-
ed among these public lands are
approximately 60,000 acres of pri-
vate land. The Tbiyabe and the

Humboldt National Forests share
boundaries with much of the re-
source area.

The resource area is characterized
by narrow, north-south mountain
ranges separated by broad and rel-
atively flat valleys. Most of the
area is over 5,000 feet above sea
level, with the mountains extend-
ing to 10,000 feet.

Nevada State Route 376 which runs
north from Tbnopah through Ralston
and Big Smoky Valleys towards
Battle Mountain, and U.S. Highway
6 which goes east from Tbnopah
towards Ely, are the main trans-
portation arteries.

The town of Tbnopah is the major
population center within the re-
source area with a population of
approximately five thousand per-
sons. The smaller communities
include Round Mountain, Carvers
Station , Manhattan, Nyala, lone,

The following resources were not
found to be significantly impacted
by the alternatives, including the
Preferred Alternative, for the

reasons listed.

(1) Climate - Recommending an area
as either suitable or nonsuitable
for wilderness designation would
not affect the climate of the re-
gion.

(2) Air Quality - The air quality
rating for the Tbnopah Resource
Area, including all of the Wilder-
ness Study Areas, is Class II. This
classification would not change due
to designation of an area as wil-
derness, unless the State initiated
such action. This would require an

additional environmental assessment
prior to redesignating an area
Class I.

(3) Fire Management - The current
Tbnopah Management Framework Plan
decision for the control of wild-
fires in the resource area is in

conformance with the BIM Wilderness
Management Policy.

(4) Woodland Products - There are
sufficent quantities of woodland
products (cordwood, fence posts,
Christmas trees, etc.) outside the
boundaries of the Wilderness Study
Areas to meet all foreseeable
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demands.

(5) Saleable Minerals - There are
sufficent quantities of saleable
minerals (sand, gravel, building
stone, etc) outside the bound-
aries of the Wilderness Study
Areas to meet all foreseeable
demands.

(6) Wild Horses - Less than
twenty-five percent of the overall
wild horse use areas are contained
within the boundaries of the Wil-
derness Study Areas. Wilderness
designation of this portion of the

wild horse use areas would not be
significant. Management actions
needed to implement the wild horse
herd management area plans would
be allowed subject to the limit-
ations described on page 25 of the

BLM Wilderness Management Policy.

The presence of wild horses within
the Wilderness Study Areas is

considered a special feature, con-

tributing to the overall value of
an area as wilderness.

(7) Threatened or Endangered
Species - There are no listed or

proposed listings of threatened or
endangered species which are known
to occur within the Wilderness
Study Areas.

(8) Utility Corridors - There are

currently no designated utility

corridors which would affect the

Wilderness Study Areas. Future
utility corridor needs identified
by the utility companies in the
Western Regional Corridor Study
could easily be accommodated out-
side the boundaries of the Wil-
derness Study Areas.

RESOURCES AND USES

SOCIO-ECONOMICS

The culture and attitudes of the
people of Nye County are basically
conservative with traditional

value systems typical of isolated

rural areas of the west, modified
somewhat by the boom and bust of
mining activity and fluctuations
in military employment. New so-
cial norms and patterns are slow
to be accepted, and social change
has a tendency to be seen as

radical. Older frontier ethics
and social character are prized,
including strong family ties and
the traditional American emphasis
on self-sufficiency and personal
initiative. The people of the

area place a high value on attach-
ment to the land and its tradi-
tional uses.

An analysis of the economic base
of Nye County indicates that the

mining , agr iculture , government

,

and tourist-related industries
form the foundation of the local
economy. The Nye County economy
is expected to continue to grow
between 1982 and 2001 due to an

expected increase in mineral ex-
ploration and development activ-
ity. This growth is expected to

benefit the service sector, pri-
marily wholesale and retail trade,

finance, insurance, and real es-

tate.

WILDERNESS

Size

Eight of the nine Wilderness Study
Areas meet the minimum size re-

quirement of 5,000 acres. They

are:

WSA NAME ACRES
Kawich 54,320
Rawhide Mountain 64,360
Fandango 40,940
Morey 20,120
Palisade Mesa 99,550
The Wall 38,000
South Reveille 106,200
Blue Eagle 59,560

The Grant Range WSA, totalling
5,840 acres, consists of three
small areas separated by roads
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which are contiguous with the U.S.

Forest Service Grant Range RARE II

proposed wilderness . Ihe BUM
Grant Range WSA would not be a

viable independent candidate for

designation as wilderness, but is

being evaluated as a possible ad-
dition to the U.S. Forest Service
Grant Range RARE II proposed wil-
derness .

Naturalness

All nine Wilderness Study Areas
generally appear to have been af-

fected primarily by the forces of
nature with the imprint of man's
work substantially unnoticeable.
Descriptions of the Wilderness
Study Areas are as follows:

Kawich

The study area lies in the Kawich

Range and includes portions of
both Stone Cabin and Reveille
Valleys. It is irregularly shap-
ed, measuring approximately twelve
miles north-south and from eight
to twelve miles east-^west.

Valleys. The area is roughly
rectangular, measuring approximate-
ly seven to eleven miles north-
south and thirteen miles east-west.

A central mountainous core is

flanked on the west by Stone Cabin
Valley and on the east by Hot Creek
Valley. Several canyons penetrate
into the interior of the study
area. Elevations range from 5,360
feet in Hot Creek Valley to 9,145
feet on top of Rawhide Mountain.

Vegetative cover at the higher
elevations consists of a pinyon
pine and juniper woodland, while at
the lower elevations the northern
desert shrub community dominates.

Fandango

The study area lies in the Hot

Creek Range adjacent to the Morey
WSA and includes a small portion of
Little Fish Lake Valley. It is

irregular in shape, measuring ap-
proximately eighteen miles north-
south and from three to eight miles
east-west.

The study area is mountainous with
a high central plateau and several

peaks. There are two one-half acre
lakes, the Bellehelen Lakes, lo-
cated on top of the plateau at the

northern end of the WSA. Eleva-
tions range from 6,040 feet in

Reveille Valley on the eastern
side of the WSA to 9,404 feet atop
Kawich Peak.

Vegetation consists primarily of a
dense pinyon pine and juniper
woodland with a northern desert
shrub understory. Mountain mahog-
any trees also occur in the moun-
tains above 8,000 feet.

Rawhide Mountain

The study area lies in the Hot

Creek Range and includes portions
of both Stone Cabin and Hot Creek

The area is mountainous with broad
drainages extending into the in-

terior. Elevations range from
5,760 feet in Little Fish Lake

Valley to 9,825 feet atop Mahogany
Peak.

Vegetative cover throughout the

study area is provided by pinyon
pine, juniper, aspen, and mountain
mahogany trees over a sagebrush
understory. Vegetative diversity
is enhanced by riparian vegetation
along South Sixmile Creek on the

eastern border of the WSA.

Morey

The study area lies in the Hot
Creek Range adjacent to the

Fandango WSA and includes a small
portion of Hot Creek Valley. Ihe

area is roughly oblong, measuring
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twelve miles north-south and
miles east-west.

six

Morey is extremely rugged and
rocky. Narrow canyons with steep
walls penetrate the area from both
the east and the west. Elevations
range from 5,780 feet in Hot Creek
Valley to 10,246 feet atop Morey
Peak.

Pinyon pine, juniper, mountain
mahogany, aspen, and limber pine
trees alternate over the higher
elevations, with bristlecone pine
trees occurring in small stands
near Morey Peak. Vegetative diver-
sity is enhanced by riparian vege-
tation along South Sixmile Creek
on the western border of the WSA.

Palisade Mesa

The study area lies in the Pancake
Range adjacent to The Wall WSA and
includes portions of both Hot
Creek and Railroad Valleys. The
area is roughly rectangular, ap-
proximately eighteen miles north-
south and nine miles east-west.

The study area consists of mesas,
lava flows, volcanic craters, and
cinder cones. The mesas rise 600

to 2 , 000 feet above the surround-
ing basin floor. Large rock out-
cropping s occur on top of the
mesas. Elevations range from
5,000 feet in Railroad Valley to

7,394 feet atop Buckskin Point.

Vegetation consists of plants of
the northern desert shrub commun-
ity with some juniper trees inter-
spersed between the rock outcrop-
pings on top of the mesas.

The Wall

The study area lies in the Pancake
Range adjacent to the Palisade
Mesa WSA and includes a portion of

Railroad Valley. The area is

roughly square, measuring approx-
imately nine miles north-south and
seven miles east-west.

The study area consists of a series
of high mesas which rise 600 to
2,000 feet above the surrounding
basin floor. large rock outcrop-
pings occur on top of the mesas.
Elevations range from 4,800 feet in

Railroad Valley to 6,873 feet on
top of the highest mesa.

Vegetation consists of plants of
the northern desert shrub commu-
nity with some juniper trees inter-
spersed between the rock outcrop-
pings on top of the mesas.

South Reveille

The study area lies in the Reveille
Range and includes a large portion
of Reveille Valley. The area is

roughly oblong , measuring approx-
imately seventeen miles north-south
and six to thirteen miles east-
west.

A rugged central mountainous core
is flanked on the west by Reveille
Valley and on the east by Railroad
Valley. The mountainous core is

dissected by canyons which gener-
ally run east-^west. Elevations
range from 5,000 feet in the val-
leys to 8,910 feet atop Reveille
Peak.

Vegetative cover at the higher
elevations consists of a pinyon
pine and juniper woodland, while at
the lower elevations the northern
desert shrub community dominates.

Blue Eagle

The study area lies in the Grant
Range and includes a small portion
of Railroad Valley. The area is

roughly oblong, measuring
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approximately eighteen miles
north-south and seven miles east-
west.

High mountains, with deep, narrow,
winding drainages and large
cliffs, dominate the landscape in

this area. The lowest elevation
is 4,800 feet in Railroad Valley
on the western border. The land
rises very abruptly to 9,561 feet
on top of Blue Eagle leak.

Pinyon pine, juniper, mountain
mahogany, aspen, and white fir
trees alternate over the higher
elevations, with bristlecone pine
trees occurring in small stands
near Blue Eagle Peak.

Grant Range

The study area is located in

Railroad Valley contiguous to the
the U.S. Forest Service Grant
Range RARE II proposed wilderness.
The contiguous BIM Grant Range WSA
measures approximately nine miles
north-south and from one to three
miles east-west.

The area consists of valley and
bajada terrain. Elevations range
from 5,000 feet on the western
boundary to 6,200 feet in the
southeastern corner of the WSA.

The northern desert shrub comm-
unity is the dominant vegetative
type.

Outstanding Opportunities for
Solitude in The Nine Wilderness
Study Areas

Outstanding opportunities for sol-
itude were determined on the basis
of the size and configuration of
an area ; natural screening , both
vegetative and topographic; and
the ability of a user to find a
secluded spot.

All of the Wilderness Study Areas

provide outstanding opportunities
for solitude. The BIM Grant Range
WSA provides an outstanding oppor-
tunity for solitude when combined
with the contiguous U.S. Forest
Service Grant Range RARE II pro-
posed wilderness.

Outstanding Opportunities for
Primitive and Unconfined Recreation
in the Nine Wilderness Study Areas

The outstanding opportunities for
primitive and unconfined recre-
ation are provided by the following
activities : hiking , backpacking

,

fishing (Fandango, Morey, and Grant
Range Wilderness Study Areas only)

,

hunting, horseback riding, mountain
or rock climbing, photography, bird
watching, and sightseeing for bot-
anical, zoological, or geological
features

.

All of the Wilderness Study Areas,
except the Rawhide Mountain WSA,
provide outstanding opportunities
for primitive and unconfined rec-
reation through the diversity of
activities. The Rawhide Mountain
WSA was determined not to provide
an outstanding opportunity for
primitive and unconfined recreation
due to the lack of diversity and
low quality of the recreation ac-
tivities. The Grant Range WSA
provides an outstanding opportunity
for primitive and unconfined recre-
ation when it is combined with the
contiguous U.S. Forest Service RARE
II proposed wilderness.

Special Features of the Nine
Wilderness Study Areas

The following features of ecolog-
ical, geological, scientific,
educational, scenic, or historic
values are present within the Wil-
derness Study Areas.

All of the Wilderness Study Areas
provide outstanding examples of
Basin and Range scenery. Vivid
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examples of volcanic processes are
present in The Wall and Palisade
Mesa Wilderness Study Areas. Lunar
Crater, a maar volcano formed by
an explosive release of magmatic
gases, is located within the
Palisade Mesa WSA. It is listed
as a National Natural Landmark.
Rugged mountain scenery, colorful
rock outcroppings , and broad
vistas of the Basin and Range
Province are available in all of
the remaining Wilderness Study
Areas.

Bighorn sheep occur in the Blue
Eagle and Grant Range Wilderness
Study Areas. Bighorn sheep are
scheduled for reintroduction into
the Morey WSA by the Nevada Dep-
artment of Wildlife and the BLM.
All mountain ranges in central
Nevada, including those where the
Wilderness Study Areas are locat-
ed, provide important habitat for
mountain lions as well as golden
eagles, prarie falcons, and other
various types of raptors.

Wild and free roaming horses are
present within the Kawich, Rawhide
Mountain, Fandango, Palisade Mesa,
and South Reveille Wilderness
Study Areas. Concentrations of
horses vary depending on the type
of habitat, time of year, and to-
tal population of horses. Seasonal
concentrations relate to avail-
ability of water, forage, and
cover. During summer months mi-
grations occur from the valley
floor to the higher elevations.
During the winter the pattern is

reversed.

Bristlecone pine trees are found
in the Morey and Blue Eagle Wil-
derness Study Areas. Bristlecone
pines are of special interest be-
cause they are the oldest living
things known and are found in only
a few high elevation areas in the
United States. White fir trees

are present within the Blue Eagle
WSA; these trees are of special
interest because they are rarely
found in the mountains of central
Nevada

.

A few ISfetive American cultural re-
sources sites within the Wilderness
Study Areas haive been identified.
A rock wall alignment and hunting
blind are located in the Morey WSA.
A rock wall alignment and the pole
supports for a lean-to are located
within the South Reveille WSA. A
pictograph site is located in the
Blue Eagle WSA.

A few historical sites are also
located within the Wilderness Study
Areas. Charcoal kilns are found
within the Rawhide Mountain,
Fandango, and Morey Wilderness
Study Areas. The kilns were built
in the 1870 's to provide charcoal
for smeltering furnaces near mining
districts. The kilns, built entire-
ly of red brick, are oval in shape
with a diameter of 25 feet at the
base and a height of approximately
30 feet. The Tybo Kilns, located
within the Rawhide Mountain WSA,
are on the National Register of
Historic Places.

RECREATION

Activities such as sightseeing,
driving on ways and roads for
pleasure, camping, hunting, fish-
ing, trapping, hiking, rock and
mountain climbing, backpacking,
plant and mineral collecting,
photography, birdwatching , picnick-
ing, and horseback riding comprise
the majority of the primary recre-
ational use on the public lands in
the Tbnopah Resource Area. These
traditional types of recreation
have long been popular in the
Kawich, Rawhide Mountain, Fan-
dango, and Morey Wilderness Study
Areas. The recreation use occurs
primarily on weekends and holidays,
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with use often widely dispersed.

Virtually all forms of recreation
involve a vehicle, either for ac-
cess to recreation sites or sim-
ply for the pleasure of operating
the vehicle. The vast majority of
the public lands in the Tbnopah
Resource Area, including all of
the Wilderness Study Areas, are
designated open to motor vehicle
use. Off-road vehicle use is cur-
rently light and dispersed
throughout the resource area, with
the majority of motor vehicle use
occurring on existing ways and
roads.

CULTURAL RESOURCES

Cultural resources in the Tbnopah
Resource Area consist of a variety
of prehistoric workshop, habita-
tion and other sites, historic
Shoshone sites; and historic
ranches, homesteads, mines, mining
camps, and related objects and
structures. Only 0.26 percent
(9,516 acres) of the acreage has
been looked at intensively and
only 0.67 percent (24,411 acres)
extensively. In 1981 a Class I

survey, i.e., literature and ar-
chive search, was completed by
Dennett, Muessig and Associates.

In general, there is less known
about cultural resources within
the Wilderness Study Areas than in
the remainder of the resource
area. The Wilderness Study Areas
could be richer in cultural re-
sources due to a prehistoric
emphasis on the use of the pinyon
pine and juniper zone and a lack
of vandalism of sites due to the
inaccessibility of these areas.

LANDS

Private lands comprise less than
two percent of the overall land
area within the Tbnopah Resource
Area. Most of these private lands

are either patented mining claims
or state selection lands on water
sources which have since been sold
into private ownership. Some of
these private lands form parts of
the boundaries of several of the
Wilderness Study Areas. Included
within the boundary of the Kawich
WSA are 560 acres of private land,
the only nonfederal inholding in
any of the Wilderness Study Areas.

GEOLOGY AND MINERALS

The eastern half of the Tbnopah
Resource Area, where all of the
Wilderness Study Areas are located,
is a prime example of the Basin and
Range Geomorphic Province. The
Basin and Range is characterized
by relatively narrow, alternating
mountain ranges and valleys which
trend, in central Nevada, roughly
north-south. This mountain-valley
configuration is a result of ex-
pansional forces within the
earth's crust pulling the region
apart toward the east and west. The
crust broke into long, narrow
blocks, with alternating blocks
dropping down thousands of feet.
These down dropped blocks, now cov-
ered by hundreds to thousands of
feet of alluvium removed by erosion
from the adjacent mountains, repre-
sent the present valley areas,
while the mountain ranges are the
higher standing fault blocks. The
alluvium or valley fill is geo-
logically quite young, being only a
few million years old. The rock
units exposed within the mountains
vary tremendously in age and com-
position, from sedimentary rocks of
Cambrian age (about 600 million
years old) to volcanic rocks erupt-
ed only a few thousand years ago.
Most of the rock units are also
moderately to severely faulted
and/or folded with the older rocks
being generally more deformed than
the younger. The long history of
tectonic activity within this re-
gion has created, in many places,
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an extremely complex geology.

All of the mountain ranges that
include the Wilderness Study Areas
have entertained current and/or
historic mineral exploration and

mining activity, with some areas
having significant amounts of pro-

duction. A wide variety of commod-
ities were produced including

base , ferrous , and precious metal
and industrial minerals.

The mineral potential of the Wil-

derness Study Areas for various
commodities ranges from low to

high, with the exception of bery-
llium for which all the Wilderness

Study Areas have a low potential

(Fugro National, Inc., and Ertec

Western Inc., 1981). The criteria
and methodology for making the

mineral potential determinations

are described in Appendix A.

Kawich

The geology of the Kawich WSA has

been mapped at a scale of

1:250,000 by Cornwall (1972) and

Kleinhampl and Ziony (1967). Geo-

logically the WSA is relatively
simple. The high central portion

of the range and a small area in

the southwest corner are occupied

by intrusive bodies. Most of the

remainder of the WSA is covered by
ashflow tuffs in which a minor

amount of faulting has taken

place. Alluvium is present in the

Stone Cabin Valley and Reveille
Valley portions of the WSA. An

area roughly coincident with the

WSA has been inferred by
Kleinhampl and Ziony (in prep-
aration) to be a resurged caldron.

The Kawich WSA is literally sur-

rounded by mining districts with
Bellehelen on the north, Eden on

the east, Silverbow on the south,

and Golden Arrow on the west
(Cornwall, 1972, Schilling, 1976).

All of these districts primarily

produced gold and silver with
total productions of under

$1,000,000 each (Schilling, 1976).

The ore deposits in all four dis-
tricts occured in quartz veins
along steeply dipping faults and
shear zones in the volcanic rocks
(Cornwall, 1972; Kleinhampl and
Ziony, in preparation) . They may
be genetically and spatially
related to the inferred resurged
caldron in the northern Kawich
Range.

The mineral potential of the
Kawich WSA is as follows (Fugro
National, Inc., 1981):

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-

als: This potential is shown on
the mineral potential map for the

Kawich WSA located at the end of
this chapter.

Uranium: The entire WSA has spec-
ulative potential.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Miner-
als: The entire WSA has low po-

tential .

Oil and Gas: The Reveille Valley
portion has good potential, with
the remainder having low poten-
tial.

Geothermal: The Reveille Valley
portion has good potential, with

the remainder having low poten-

tial.

Rawhide Mountain

The geology of the Rawhide Mount-
ain WSA has been mapped at a scale

of 1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and

Ziony (1976), while the eastern

two-thirds of the unit has also

been mapped at a scale of 1:48,000
by Quinlivan and Rogers (1974).

Geologically the WSA is somewhat

complex. Nearly one-half of the
unit is covered by alluvium

located in Hot Creek Valley and

3-8



Stone Cabin Valley. Most of the

mountainous portion of the WSA is

made up of a sequence of volcanic
rocks with two areas containing
exposures of sedimentary rocks.
Much high angle faulting, as well
as the presence of folds and
thrust faults in the sedimentary
rocks, give the WSA a high degree
of structural complexity.

The entire mountainous portion of
the WSA lies within the Tybo Min-
ing District as described by
Kleinhampl and Ziony ( in prepara-
tion) . This mining district is
one of the major districts in
northern Nye County. The main
commodities produced from the dis-
trict were silver, lead, gold,
zinc, antimony, and mercury with a
total production of somewhere over
$1,000,000 (Kleinhampl and Ziony,
in preparation) . The silver-lead-
zinc-gold deposits occurred as
tabular vein-like bodies along
faults in the sedimentary rocks.
The antimony and mercury were
found as veins along joints and
faults in the volcanics (Kleinham-
pl and Ziony, in preparation)

.

The mineral potential of the Raw-
hide Mountain WSA is as follows
(Fugro National, Inc., 1981):

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-
als: This potential is shown on
the mineral potential map of the
Rawhide Mountain WSA located at
the end of this chapter.

Uranium: The Stone Cabin Valley
and Btot Creek Valley portions of
the WSA have speculative poten-
tial, with the mountains having
low potential.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Min-
erals: The northeastern part of
the WSA, just south of Tybo, has
speculative potential for barite
with the ramainder having low
potential

.

Oil and Gas: The Hot Creek Valley
portion and the east half of the
Stone Cabin Valley portion have
good potential, with the rest hav-
ing low potential.

Geothermal: The Hat Creek Valley
portion and the western part of the
Stone Cabin Valley portion have
good potential, with the rest hav-
ing low potential.

Fandango

The geology of the Fandango WSA
has been mapped at a scale of
1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and Ziony
(1967) and all but the very north-
ern tip has also been mapped at a
scale of 1:48,000 by Carr and
others (in preparation). Geologic-
ally the Fandango WSA is somewhat
complex. The northwest portion of
the WSA which lies in Little Fish
Lake Valley is covered by alluvium,
as is the far southern end in Hot
Creek Valley. Roughly the north-
ern one-quarter of the mountainous
area has sedimentary rocks exposed,
while the southern three-quarters
is comprised of volcanics. Struc-
turally the area is complex. The
entire mountain area is broken by
numerous high angle faults and, in
addition, thrust faults in the sed-
imentary units. Most of the moun-
tainous portion of the WSA is with-
in an area suspected to be a re-
surged caldron.

Located at the eastern edge of the
WSA is the Morey Mining District.
The district had a total product-
ion of approximately $500,000,
mostly frail silver, with minor
values from gold and lead (Klein-
hampl and Ziony, in preparation)

.

The ore was mined from vein depos-
its in the volcanics. Fugro Nat-
ional, Inc. (1981) also reports of
a recent discovery in the Morey
Mining District of a porphyry
molybdenum deposit with tin as a
by-product.
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The mineral potential of the Fan-

dango WSA is as follows (Fugro
National, Inc. and Ertec Western,

Inc., 1981):

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-
als: This potential is shown on

the mineral potential map of the

Fandango WSA located at the end of

this chapter.

Uranium: The entire WSA has spec-

ulative potential.

Oil and Gas: The Hot Creek Valley

and Little Fish Lake Valley por-
tions have good potential, with

the remainder having low poten-

tial.

Geothermal: The Hot Creek Valley
portion has good potential, with

the remainder having low poten-

tial.

Morey

The geology of the Morey WSA has

been mapped at a scale of

1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and Ziony

(1967) and also at a scale of

1:48,000 by Carr and others (in

preparation) and Fkren and others

(1973). Geologically the WSA is

relatively simple. Most of the WSA

is occupied by volcanics. There

are also small intrusive bodies
present along the western side of

the WSA, alluvium is found in the

Hot Creek Valley portion, and a

small area of sedimentary rocks is

located in the northwestern corner

of the WSA. Structurally the area

is only moderately complex with
only a few major faults and some

additional minor faulting along

the west side.

The Morey Mining District is lo-

cated at the northern boundary of

the WSA. This district has been

discussed under the Fandango WSA.

The mineral potential of the Morey
WSA is as follows (Fugro National,

Inc. and Ertec Western, Inc.,

1981 )

:

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-
als: This potential is shown on

the mineral potential map of the
Morey WSA located at the end of

this chapter.

Uranium: The entire WSA has spec-
ulative potential.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Miner-

als: The entire WSA has low poten-
tial.

Oil and Gas: The Hot Creek Valley
portion has good potential, with
the remainder having low poten-

tial.

Geothermal: The Hot Creek Valley
portion, located at the southern

end of the WSA, has good poten-
tial, with the remainder having

low potential.

Palisade Mesa

The geology of the Palisade Mesa

WSA has been mapped at a scale of

1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and Ziony

(1967) and, with the exception of

the southeastern corner, also at a

scale of 1:48,000 by Snyder and

others (1972) and Fkren and others
(1972; 1973). A report on the

Lunar Crater Volcanic Field, part
of which lies within the WSA, was
prepared by Scott and Trask
(1971). Geologically the area is

rather simple, consisting of a

series of extrusive volcanic

rocks. Structurally the area is

also relatively simple with only a

minor amount of high angle fault-

ing. The northern boundary of the
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WSA is roughly coincident with the
southwest edge of the Lunar Lake
Caldera

.

There are no mining districts near
the WSA, although a small amount
of prospecting activity has occur-
red in the southwestern corner.

The mineral potential of the Pali-
sade Mesa WSA is as follows (Fugro
National Inc., 1981):

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-
als: This potential is shown on
the mineral potential map of the
Palisade Mesa WSA located at the
end of this chapter.

uranium: The entire WSA has spe-
culative potential.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Miner-
als: The entire WSA has low
potential

.

Oil and Gas: The Railroad Valley
portion has good potential, with
the remainder having low poten-
tial.

Geothermal: The entire WSA has low
potential

,

The Wall

The geology of The Wall WSA has
been mapped at a scale of
1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and Ziony
(1967) and, except for the far
southern end, also at a scale of
1:48,000 by Snyder and others
(1972) and Ekren and others(1973)

.

Geologically the area is a series
of volcanic extrusive rocks with
approximately one-half of the
area, mostly on the east and
south, being covered by alluvium.
The bedrock portion of the unit
has been moderately deformed by
high angle faulting. The north-
western boundary of the WSA coin-
cides with the southeast edge of
the Lunar Lake Caldera.

There are no mining districts near
The Wall WSA.

The mineral potential of The Wall
WSA is as follows (Fugro National,
Inc., 1981):

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Metals:
This potential is shown on the min-
eral potential map of The Wall WSA
located at the end of this chapter.

Uranium: The entire WSA has spe-
culative potential.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Miner-
als: The entire WSA has low poten-
tial.

Oil and Gas: The entire WSA has
low potential.

Geothermal

:

potential

.

The entire WSA has low

South Reveille

The geology of the South Reveille
WSA has been mapped at a scale of
1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and Ziony
(1976) and Cornwall (1972), with
the northeastern portion also map-
ped at a scale of 1:48,000 by Ekren
and others (1973). The majority of
the mountainous portion of the WSA
is composed of a series of volcanic
extrusive rocks. Alluvium covers
much of the Reveille Valley and
Railroad Valley portions of the
WSA, with a large basalt flow
present in Reveille Valley in the
northwest part of the WSA. In the
far northern part of the mountain-
ous area a small exposure of sedi-
mentary rocks is present. Only a
minor amount of high angle faulting
is present in the southern Reveille
Range.

The northern end of the mountain-
ous part of the WSA lies within
the Reveille Mining District. The
district has produced approximately
$1,000,000 worth of silver, gold,
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antimony, zinc, and lead (Klein-

hampl and Ziony, in preparation).

The ore was in vein deposits along

faults and fractures in the sedi-

mentary and volcanic rocks.

The mineral potential of the South

Reveille WSA is as follows (Fugro

National, Inc., 1981):

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-

als: This potential is shown on

the mineral potential map of the

South Reveille WSA located at the

end of this chapter.

Uranium: The western side has

speculative potential, with the

remainder of the WSA having low

potential

.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Miner-

als: The entire WSA has low po-

tential .

Oil and Gas: The Reveille Valley

and Railroad Valley portions have

good potential, with the remainder
of the WSA having low potential.

Geothermal : Approximately the

western one-third of the WSA has

good potential, with the remainder

having low potential.

Blue Eagle

The geology of the Blue Eagle WSA
has been mapped at a scale of

1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and Ziony

(1967), with the northern one-

third also mapped at a scale of
1:48,000 by Moores and others

(1968). Geologically the area is

quite complex. A sequence of

volcanic rocks is exposed in the
northern and eastern portions of

the WSA, while the remainder of

the WSA contains sedimentary
rocks. All rock units are cut by

high angle faults, with folds and

thrust faults also present in the

sedimentary rocks.

At the northern end of the WSA
lies the Currant Mining District,

while at the southern end is the

Troy Mining District (Kleinhampl

and Ziony, in preparation) . The

Currant Mining District has pro-
duced a number of commodities
including gold, silver, lead,

copper, and tungsten. The total

production of this district has
been a few thousand dollars. For

the most part, ore has come from

jasperized zones in the sedimen-

tary units. The Troy Mining Dis-

trict has produced approximately

$250,000, mostly in tungsten, but
also some in gold, silver, and

lead. The deposits were primarily
veins which were genetically and

spatially associated with a local

intrusive body.

The mineral potential of the Blue

Eagle WSA is as follows (Fugro

National , Inc . , 1981 )

:

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-

als: This potential is shown on
the mineral potential map of the

Blue Eagle WSA located at the end

of this chapter.

Uranium: The entire WSA has low

potential

.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Miner-

als: The entire WSA has low
potential

.

Oil and Gas: The Railroad Valley
portion has high potential, with
the remainder of the WSA having
low potential

.

Geothermal: The entire WSA has
low potential.

Grant Range

The geology of the Grant Range WSA
has been mapped at a scale of

1:250,000 by Kleinhampl and Ziony

(1967). The WSA is predominately
alluvium with small exposures of
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volcanic and sedimentary rocks
present. The bedrock portions
have undergone some high angle
faulting.

The northern part of the WSA is
located within the Troy Mining
District which is discussed under
the Blue Eagle WSA.

The mineral potential of the Grant
Range WSA is as follows (Fugro
National, Inc., 1981):

Base, Ferrous, and Precious Met-
als: This potential is shown on
the mineral potential map for the
Grant Range WSA located at the end
of this chapter.

uranium: The northern portion of
the WSA has speculative potential,
while the remainder has low
potential.

Nonmetallic and Industrial Miner-
als: The entire WSA has low po-
tential .

Oil and Gas: The Railroad Valley
portion has good potential, while
the renainder has low potential.

Geothermal: The entire WSA has
low potential.

DOMESTIC LIVESTOCK

There are ten individual permit-
tees licensed to graze livestock
in the eleven allotments which
have one or more Wilderness Study
Areas located within their bound-
aries (see Livestock Use In Wil-
derness Study Areas Table) . The
entire Tbnopah Resource Area con-
tains 20 allotments and licenses
26 livestock permittees annually.
Livestock use occurs in all nine
Wilderness Study Areas, and they
also contain, or are adjacent to,
livestock support facilities such
as fences, spring developments,
wells, tanks, and troughs. All

licensed use is for cattle and is
generally during the summer and
fall months. Portions of the
Kawich, Palisade Mesa, The Wall,
and South Reveille Wilderness
Study Areas contain important
winter use areas as well.

Most, if not all, of these eleven
allotments will be managed under
allotment management plans that
will be developed through the
Tbnopah Individual Experimental
Stewardship Program. Allotment
management plans generally pre-
scribe the extent to which live-
stock operations will be conduct-
ed in order to meet the multiple
use, sustained yield, economic,
and other needs and objectives as
determined for the public lands
through land use planning. Add-
itional livestock support fac-
ilities will be needed to help
implement the Tbnopah Individual
Experimental Stewardship Program,
and some of these facilities will
be located within Wilderness Study
Areas. Locations of these exist-
ing and proposed range facilities
are shown on the Domestic Live-
stock, Watershed, and Wildlife
Maps located, at the end of this
chapter

.

One of the permittees currently
uses motor vehicles off-road to
gather livestock in the valley and
bajada portions of the Kawich,
Rawhide Mountain, Palisade Mesa,
and South Reveille Wilderness
Study Areas.

WATERSHED

Erosion is not a major problem in
the Tbnopah Resource Area. Erosion
of watersheds is primarily caused
by exceptionally large rainstorms.
Generally speaking, most of the
Wilderness Study Areas fall into
the 8 to 12 inch precipitation
zone, with several areas receiving
as much as 16 inches, and others
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LIVESTOCK USE* IN THE WILDERNESS STUDY AREAS (WSAs)

WSA ALLOTMENTS
NUMBER OF
PERMITTEES

AUTHORIZED
SEASON-OF-USE

IN THE
ALLOTMENT

ACTUAL
SEASON-OF-

USE WITHIN
WSA

Kawich Reveille
Stone Cabin

1

3

yearlong
yearlong

yearlong
sp, su, f

Rawhide
Mountain

Hot Creek
Reveille
Stone Cabin

1

1

3

yearlong
yearlong
yearlong

sp, su, f

sp, su, f

sp, su, f

Fandango Morey
Wagon Johnnie

1

1

5/16-9/15
5/16-11/15

su
su

Morey Morey 1 5/16-9/15 su

Palisade
Mesa

Crater Blackrock
Nyala
Reveille

1

1

1

12/12-4/10
yearlong
yearlong

f, w
sp, su, f

yearlong

The Wall Nyala 1 yearlong yearlong

South
Reveille

Reveille 1 yearlong yearlong

Blue Eagle Blue Eagle
Butterfield
Currant Ranch

1

1

2

yearlong
yearlong
12/1-4/30;
6/1-8/31

sp, su, f

sp, su, f

sp, su

Grant Range Nyala 1 yearlong sp, su, f

sp=spring; su=summer; f=fall; w=winter
* All current use is by cattle.
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receiving only six inches per
year. The majority of the pre-
cipitation received is either as
winter snow, late spring storms,
or summer thundershowers

.

The watershed areas that have de-
veloped are generally stable, ex-
cept in areas where surface dis-
turbance has altered the natural
run-off pattern. The Kawich, Raw-
hide Mountain, South Reveille, and
Palisade Mesa Wilderness Study
Areas contain all of, or portions
of, seven high erosion potential
watersheds

.

The Kawich, Rawhide Mountain,
Palisade Mesa, South Reveille, and
Grant Range Wilderness Study Areas
contain 29 private water rights,
of which all but two are base
property waters used to establish
and hold grazing preference for
the one water base livestock oper-
ation in the Tbnopah Resource
Area. The Domestic Livestock,
Watershed, and Wildlife Maps lo-
cated at the end of this chapter
show the locations of the high
erosion potential watersheds and
the private water rights.

WILDLIFE

The nine Wilderness Study Areas
contain important wildlife habitat
for over 300 species of vertebra-
tes. Most of the available wild-
life information relates to life
history and habitat requirements
of the game animals, especially
the large species such as mule
deer, pronghorn antelope, and
bighorn sheep. The majority of
data and observations of wildlife
populations comes from the con-
tinuing and past efforts of the
Nevada Department of Wildlife.

Mule deer are the most abundant
big game animal found in the
Wilderness Study Areas. Mule deer
migrate to different parts of the

Wilderness Study Areas during
different seasons. Generally the
higher elevations provide summer
range. During summer months con-
centration of use can be expected
on riparian areas (meadows, stream
bottoms , seeps , etc . ) . Concen-
trated use and seasonal dependence
by mule deer on relatively small
areas occurs during winter months.
These areas are generally on the
benches at lower elevations. There
are four areas within the Kawich,
Fandango, and Morey Wilderness
Study Areas where mule deer winter
habitat is proposed to be improved
by manipulating the vegetation.
These areas are shown on the
Domestic Livestock, Watershed, and
Wildlife Maps located at the end
of this chapter.

Pronghorn antelope populations are
found in most of the valley loca-
tions in the Wilderness Study
Areas. Although the pronghorn
antelope live yearlong in these
valleys they concentrate in some
areas, particularly during the
spring. These spring concentration
areas provide important forage and
kidding grounds.

Bighorn sheep currently occur in
the Blue Eagle and Grant Range
Wilderness Study Areas, however
they are scheduled to be reintro-
duced into the Morey WSA by the
Nevada Department of Wildlife and
the BLM. Bighorn sheep are limit-
ed to rough, rocky terrain with
ample food and water suplies.

Riparian communities, or the
vegetative zone found in associa-
tion with water at or near the
surface, provides critical wild-
life habitat for numerous species.
Due to their association with
water, these areas are limited in
size, as well as abundance, in
this arid climate. However, these
areas offer quality habitat great-
ly disproportionate to their size.
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The Wilderness Study Areas contain

a higher percentage of riparian
communities than the remainder of

the resource area.

Wildlife species diversity is

generally greater within the Wil-

derness Study Areas. This is a

direct result of the greater habi-

itat diversity provided by the

greater variety of terrain, vege-

tation, and climate.

Kawich

The Kawich Range supports winter

and summer populations of mule

deer. The Kawich WSA contains
limited mule deer winter range.

The heaviest mule deer winter use

is in the southwest corner of the

WSA, just north of Stinking

Springs and Silverbow. These

areas are a mix of pinyon pine and

juniper woodlands and bitterbrush.

The majority of the Kawich mule

deer move north during the winter

to Morey Bench, particularly dur-

ing severe winters (Jim Dusk, Nev-

ada Department of Wildlife, per-

sonal communication, 1981).

The Kawich WSA contains important

mule deer summer range. Summering

mule deer can be found in the

drainages of Jackson Falls, Cot-

tonwood, Eden Creek, Haws, and

Breens Canyons. Summer range

vegetation communities vary from

the canyon bottoms which contain

willow, cottonwood, and meadows to

the mountain tops which contain a

variety of mountain brush, grass-

es, and forbs.

Pronghorn antelope use areas are

found west of Stinking Springs,

west of Bellehellen, and in the

southeastern corner of the WSA.

The Kawich WSA contains no fish-

able streams but does have several

significant riparian communities,
seme of which are located in

Jackson Falls Canyon, Haws Canyon,

Breens Ranch Canyon, Eden Creek
Canyon, and Cottonwood Canyon.

Rawhide Mountain

The Rawhide Mountain WSA supports

a small wintering population of

mule deer. They use pockets of

cliffrose and mahogany located
between Rawhide Mountain and Twin

leaks.

Pronghorn antelope occasionally
use the Stone Cabin Valley portion

of the WSA.

Riparian communities are limited

in this WSA. Tney are found near

springs and seeps.

Fandango

The Fandango WSA provides impor-

tant mule deer summer range. The

WSA is dotted with riparian and

mountain brush communities, all of

which provide good mule deer sum-

mer range. Significant riparian

communities are found in Big and

Little Cow Canyons, near Sweet

Spring, and at other springs and

seeps within the WSA.

Pronghorn antelope occupy Little

Fish Lake Valley in the western

portion of this WSA. They utilize

the sagebrush slopes and crested
wheatgrass seedings. The crested

wheatgrass seedings are located

adjacent to the WSA.

The bighorn sheep scheduled for

reintroduction into the Morey WSA
could wander into this area. If

they do occupy the area they would

probably stay at higher elevations

and in the rougher terrain.

The Fandango WSA contains an

excellent fishable stream on its

eastern border; South Sixmile

Creek. This stream (contains a

naturally reproducing population
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of brook trout.

The Morey WSA supports a very im-
portant mule deer winter range.
Mule deer from all over central
Nevada migrate to Morey Bench
during the winter. They occupy
the lower portions of the pinyon
pine and juniper woodland and the
bitterbrush and sagebrush zone.
The mule deer use this area from
late November to late March. Mule
deer summer in the higher eleva-
tions of the Morey WSA. They use
the uppermost mountian grasslands
and mountain brush types.

Bighorn sheep are scheduled for
reintroduction into this area. It
is expected they will use the
higher elevation areas and the
steeper and rougher terrain.

The Morey WSA contains an excel-
lent fishable stream on its west-
ern border; South Sixmile Creek.
This stream contains a naturally
reproducing population of brook
trout

.

There is a great diversity of
riparian communities within the
Morey WSA including willow,
cottonwood, aspen, and meadows.
These communities are located in
Sixmile, Hobble, and South
Canyons, as well as near most
springs and seeps.

Palisade Mesa

The Palisade Mesa WSA supports a
small resident mule deer herd.
Little is known about this herd,
however, the Nevada Department of
Wildlife has indicated they occupy
the mesa tops.

Pronghorn antelope are found in
the northeastern corner of the
WSA, near Lunar Crater and Chuck
Wagon Flat. They use the shad-

scale, winterfat, ricegrass, and
forb areas in the vicinity of de-
pendable water.

Riparian communities are limited
within this WSA. They are found
near the few springs in the area.

The Wall

The Wall WSA possibly supports a
few mule deer yearlong on the top
of the mesas. Mule deer habitat
is limited in this WSA.

Pronghorn antelope pass through
this WSA in the vicinity of Lunar
Lake and Railroad Valley.

Riparian communities are limited
within this WSA. They are found
near the few springs in the area.

South Reveille

The South Reveille WSA supports a
small yearlong herd of mule deer.
They use the upper elevations near
Reveille Peak and Fang Ridge, ut-
ilizing the areas near springs and
cliffrose.

Pronghorn antelope occur on both
the western and eastern flanks of
the WSA in Reveille and Railroad
Valleys. Important spring use
areas for pronghorn antelope may
be found near the springs adjacent
to the base of the mountains. .

A limited number of riparian com-
munities occur within this WSA.

Blue Eagle

The Blue Eagle WSA supports a
small mule deer wintering popu-
lation on the western slopes Of
the WSA. The habitat is marginal
for mule deer winter range. Mule
deer summer in the vicinity of
Blue Eagle Mountain and Andrews
Peak. They utilize the mountain
brush and mountain meadow types.
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Bighorn sheep are reported in this

WSA, however populations are low.

The animals utilize the rough,

rocky terrain near Blue Eagle

Mountain.

Riparian communities are located

within Heath Canyon and at the

numerous springs and seeps within
the WSA.

Grant Range

Although a very small area, the

Grant Range WSA provides important
winter habitat for mule deer and

bighorn sheep. Troy Creek, which
contains brook trout, travels for

a short distance across BLM admin-
istered public land. Riparian
communities are located along Troy
and Little Meadows Creeks.
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CHAPTER 4

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSEQUENCES

INTRODUCTION

OBJECTIVE

This chapter provides the scien-
tific and analytic basis for the
selection of the preferred alter-
native. The discussion will in-
clude the environmental impacts of
the alternatives, including the
preferred alternative, and any ad-
verse environmental effects which
cannot be avoided. It also ad-
dresses the relationship between
short-term uses of man's environ-
ment and the maintenance and
enhancement of long-term product-
ivity, as wall as any irrevers-
ible or irretrievable commitments
of resources which would be in-
volved in the proposal should it
be implemented.

ASSUMPTIONS AND ANALYSIS GUIDE-
LINES

The following assumptions and
analysis guidelines were made to
facilitate the analysis and to
measure the effects of each alter-
native .

1. Resources determined not to be
significantly impacted by the al-
ternatives, including the ratio-
nale for this determination, are
identified at the beginning of
Chapter 3.

2. All impacts identified in this
chapter are assumed to be direct
impacts unless otherwise noted in
the narrative as indirect or cum-
ulative impacts.

3. Impact conclusions are based
on reasonable probabilities and do
not necessarily represent a worst
case situation.

4. Short-term impacts are con-
sidered to be those which will
occur over a five year period
after Congress makes its decis-
ions, while long-term impacts are
those which will occur twenty
years after the decisions by Con-
gress.

5. Natural screening within the
Wilderness Study Areas, both vege-
tative and topographic, is suffi-
cient to offset any potential
adverse impacts associated with
sights and sounds occurring out-
side the boundaries of the Wilder-
ness Study Areas.

6. A site specific environmental
assessment will be prepared for
all proposed projects prior to
approval and construction as re-
quired by the Council on Environ-
mental Quality regulations for
implementing the National Environ-
mental Policy Act. Appropriate
environmental safeguards will be
applied to individual projects to
reduce or avoid potential adverse
impacts.

7. The selected alternative will
not be implemented until Congress
officially designates an area as
wilderness or it is officially
removed from further consideration
as wilderness.

8. Visitor use within a designat-
ed wilderness area will be managed
to protect the natural resource
values present in the area.

9. Wilderness designation would
not significantly impact private
lands. All foreseeable uses and
development of the private lands
would be compatible with wilder-
ness designation.
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ALL WILDERNESS ALTERNATIVE

WILDERNESS

If this alternative were to be
implemented, all nine Wilderness
Study Areas would be proposed for
inclusion into the National Wil-
derness Preservation System. How-
ever, management could not assure
that the wilderness character of
the entire area within each Wil-
derness Study Area would be main-
tained over the long-term. The
factors affecting manageability of
the areas as wilderness over the
long-term include the potential
unauthorized use of off-road ve-
hicles due to the ease of access,
and the illogical configurations
of the areas based on the current
boundaries.

Vehicle ways and roads are present
in the canyons of the Kawich, Raw-
hide Mountain, Fandango, Morey,
and Blue Eagle Wilderness Study
Areas as well as in each of the
valleys, except that portion of
Reveille Valley on the west side
of the South Reveille WSA. Ihese
ways and roads provide easy motor
vehicle access into the areas,
with off-road vehicle use occur-
ring as a result. In the long-term
this use would result in a dimin-
ishment of wilderness character in

the areas affected.

Management as wilderness over the
long-term was not considered
during the wilderness inventory.
The boundaries of the Wilderness
Study Areas were delineated during
the wilderness inventory on the
basis of existing roads or through
the use of section lines on maps
to include within a WSA only that
portion which was natural. In

some cases this process included
small areas within a WSA which
could not be effectively managed
as wilderness over the long-term.
This situation applies to the

valley portions of the Kawich,
Rawhide Mountain, Fandango, Morey,
Palisade Mesa, The Wall, and Blue
Eagle Wilderness Study Areas. The
valley portions of these Wilder-
ness Study Areas are not manage-
able as wilderness over the long-
term because of the gentle terrain
and the presence of existing ve-
hicle ways and roads which provide
easy off-road vehicle access
across these areas. Adjusting
these boundaries to conform with
the break in topography between
the bajada and the mountains would
create a more logical management
configuration, while not signifi-
cantly degrading wilderness val-
ues.

RECREATION

All of the lands within the Wil-
derness Study Areas would be re-
designated as closed to motor
vehicle use. Cherrystem roads
within the Wilderness Study Areas
would continue to provide motor-
ized vehicle access into the areas
for recreational purposes, but
off-road vehicle use would be
prohibited. Enforcing the off-road
vehicle closure could not be as-
sured because of the total acre-
age involved, the number of motor
vehicle access points into the
areas, and the gentle terrain of
the valley portions of the Wilder-
ness Study Areas.

CULTURAL RESOURCES

Although little is known about
cultural resources within the Wil-
derness Study Areas, a general
benefit would occur from the added
resource protection wilderness
designation would provide.

LANDS

There would not be any significant
impacts to this resource program
under this alternative.
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MINERALS

Wilderness designation would have
a negative impact on the explora-
tion for and development of any
potential mineral deposits or
energy resources within the areas.
Technically the areas would
remain open to exploration and
development of minerals, although
under existing law mining claims
cannot be staked after December
31, 1983 or upon designation as
wilderness, whichever is the
latter. Historically, however,
companies have been hesitant to
initiate or continue activities
within wilderness areas because
of the increased restrictions and
attendant higher expenses assoc-
iated with more stringent reclama-
tion and rehabilitation require-
ments. Therefore, designation of
an area as wilderness will real-
istically discourage exploration
and development of potential min-
eral deposits and energy re-
sources .

The All Wilderness Alternative
adversely impacts the exploration
for and development of potential
mineral and energy resources
within the Wilderness Study Areas.
The most significant impacts would
occur in areas with good or high
potential for the occurrence of
mineral and energy resources.

DOMESTIC LIVESTOCK

Construction of all currently pro-
posed range facilities would be
allowed, subject to the limita-
tions described on pages 21-25 of
the BLM Wilderness Managanent Pol-
icy . Tne proposed facilities are
designed to better distribute
livestock in the respective allot-
ments and not solely to increase
livestock numbers. Better distri-
bution of livestock would have a
positive impact upon the condition
of vegetation within the areas.

Although no future vegetative
manipulation projects or range
facilities are planned that are
designed solely to increase live-
stock numbers, this option would
be foregone if the areas were des-
ignated as wilderness. The upper
valley and bajada portions of the
Wilderness Study Areas have the
greatest potential for future
vegetative manipulation projects
due to their relatively flat topo-
graphy, greater amount of precipi-
tation, and longer growing sea-
sons.

Cff-road vehicles are currently
used for moving livestock in the
valley portions of the Kawich,
Rawhide Mountain, Palisade Mesa,
and South Reveille Wilderness
Study Areas. This practice could
be restricted or prohibited under
the BLM Wilderness Management Pol-
icy. Livestock drives and round-
ups may have to be accomplished on
horse back, resulting in higher
operating costs.

The use of off-road vehicles to
haul water for domestic livestock
is being proposed by the livestock
permittees for the valley portions
of Tne Wall and Blue Eagle Wil-
derness Study Areas. This use
could be restricted or prohibited
under the BLM Wilderness Manage-
ment Policy. This would result in
the non-utilization of the forage
resource in these areas as this
forage would not be available for
livestock grazing due to the lack
of water.

WATERSHED

All watershed areas that fall
within areas designated as wilder-
ness would be protected from any
future deterioration. This would
be beneficial for all watersheds,
including the seven high erosion
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potential watersheds.

WILDLIFE

Wilderness designation would have
a beneficial impact to wildlife
resources through the overall re-
source protection it provides.

Designation as wilderness would
result in decreased vehicular
traffic on existing trails. This
decrease in vehicle use would ben-

efit wildlife by lessening human
disturbance.

Wilderness designation also re-
sults in decreased resource dev-
elopment. This would benefit
wildlife in the long-term.

Wilderness designation, though
protection oriented, may preclude
some wildlife habitat management
techniques. Pinyon pine and juni-

per encroachment on seme mule deer
winter ranges is resulting in de-
creased browse availability. It is

necessary in some areas to man-
ipulate vegetation to allow for

browse re-establishment. In some

areas this is best accomplished
through mechanical removal of the
trees by chaining or cutting. This
mechanical removal is not permit-
ted under the BLM Wilderness Man-
agement Policy.

There are four known locations

where vegetation would require
manipulation to improve mule deer
winter range. In the Kawich WSA
an area on the southwest side and

one on the southeast side would
require this type of work. In the

Morey WSA the bench just south of

the historic town of Morey should
be thinned of trees. The Fandango
WSA has a closed stand of pinyon
pine and juniper trees on the
southern tip that is in need of
thinning. All of these areas
would best be manipulated by me-
chanical means.

EMPHASIS ON MANAGEABILITY
ALTERNATIVE

WILDERNESS

The primary difference between
this alternative and the All Wil-
derness Alternative is the consid-
eration given to long-term wilder-
ness management. The recommenda-
tions in this alternative consist
of actions designed to assure that
the Wilderness Study Areas can be

managed as wilderness over the
long-term. These actions include

combining adjacent Wilderness
Study Areas, adjusting boundaries
to form more logical management
configurations, closing and re-
habilitating cherrystem roads, and
acquiring private inholdings.

These proposals to improve the
management situation would make
significant contributions toward
the BLM 1 s ability to manage the

areas as wilderness over the long-
term, while not significantly de-
grading wilderness values.

Combining the Fandango WSA with
the Morey WSA through the closure

of South Sixmile Road, and com-
bining the Palisade Mesa WSA with
The Wall WSA by closing their
common boundary road, would im-

prove the management situation by
removing motor vehicle access.

Removing this motor vehicle access
would also eliminate any potential
off-road vehicle use which might
occur in areas adjacent to these

roads

.

An indirect effect of combining
the Fandango WSA with the Morey
WSA, and combining the Palisade
Mesa WSA with The Wall WSA, would
be the enhancement of naturalness
and the increased opportunities
for solitude within the1 areas. If

the roads which separate these

Wilderness Study Areas were closed
they would require rehabilitation
to a near natural condition.
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After this rehabilitation, larger
areas in an essentially natural
condition would be formed. These
larger areas would provide greater
opportunities for solitude. This
would be especially true when com-
bining the Fandango WSA with the
IVbrey WSA. South Sixmile Road,
which separates these two Wilder-
ness Study Areas, runs adjacent to
the only perennial stream entire-
ly on Bffl administered land within
the Tbnopah Resource Area. Visit-
or use would be expected to con-
centrate in South Sixmile Canyon
due to the presence of South Six-
mile Creek. The creek also con-
tributes to the outstanding scenic
values present in South Sixmile
Canyon. Outstanding opportunities
for solitude would only be present
within South Sixmile Canyon if
motor vehicle access were re-
moved.

The current boundaries of the
Wilderness Study Areas were iden-
tified during the wilderness in-
ventory based on existing roads or
section lines drawn on maps to
include only the natural portion
within the WSA. In many cases
this process included areas within
a WSA which could not be effect-
ively managed as wilderness over
the long-term. This situation
applies to the small valley por-
tions in the Kawich, Rawhide
Mountain, Fandango, Morey, Pal-
isade Mesa, The Wall, and Blue
Eagle Wilderness Study Areas. If
designated as wilderness the Wil-
derness Study Areas would be
closed to motor vehicle use. En-
forcing the motor vehicle closure
in these valleys could not be as-
sured because of the gentle ter-
rain and the presence of exist-
ing vehicle ways and roads which
provide easy motor vehicle access
into the areas. Recommending the
valley portions of these Wilder-
ness Study Areas as nonsuitable
for wilderness designation would

assure that the entire area
recommended as suitable for wil-
derness designation could be
managed as wilderness over the
long-term. This action would not
degrade any of the wilderness
values which led to the determina-
tion that the areas qualified as
Wilderness Study Areas.

The boundaries of the Kawich WSA
and the Blue Eagle WSA would be
adjusted to include complete land-
form units based on topography.
This would assure that the entire
area recommended as suitable for
wilderness designation could be
managed as wilderness over the
long-term. Adjusting boundaries
to include complete landform units
would add approximately 500 acres
to the southwest corner of the
Kawich WSA and about 750 acres to
the western boundary of the Blue
Eagle WSA.

Closing all of the cherrystem
roads and rehabilitating them to a
near natural condition would im-
prove the management situation by
eliminating motor vehicle access.
An indirect effect of this action
would be the enhancement of nat-
uralness and the increased oppor-
tunities for solitude within the
areas. Approximately 62 miles of
roads would need to be rehabili-
tated to a near natural condition.
This would require the use of me-
chanized equipment on the majority
of those roads. Mechanized equip-
ment would be needed to rip the
roads, re-contour the disturbed
area, and seed it with native
vegetation. On some roads natural
processes, such as plant invasion
and weathering, could be allowed
to run their course and result in
satisfactory rehabilitation. In
other cases natural rehabilitation
would not occur over the long-term
because of the dry climate.

The only nonfederal land within
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the Wilderness Study Areas is

located in Haws Canyon within the
Kawich WSA. Acquiring these pri-

vate lands would assure that the

BLM could manage the entire area

as wilderness over the long-term.

RECREATION

Persons wishing to use motor
vehicles within the Wilderness
Study Areas would be adversely

affected by closing cherrystem
roads and redesignating the areas

closed to motor vehicle use. This

would primarily affect the use of

motor vehicles for other recrea-
tion purposes, such as camping,
hunting, sightseeing, etc., pre-
sently occurring within the Kaw-

ich, Rawhide Mountain, Fandango,

and Morey Wilderness Study Areas.

The motorized recreation use cur-

rently taking place within these

areas would be shifted to areas

outside the boundaries of the Wil-
derness Study Areas. Eighty-seven
percent of the resource area w^uld

remain open to motor vehicle use.

CULTURAL RESOURCES

The benefits would be the same as

those identified for the All Wild-

erness Alternative.

LAND6

The acquisition of the private in-

holdings within the Kawich WSA
would not adversely affect the

private land owner because the BLM
would not pursue the acquisition

of those lands without the land
owners concurrence. If the pri-
vate land were not acquired, the

two roads leading to the private
land would not be closed.

MINERALS

The negative impacts on minerals

under this alternative would be

similar to the All Wilderness

Alternative. There would be a

negative impact on the exploration
for and development of minerals in

areas with a good or high potenti-
al for the occurence of base, fer-

rous, and precious metals mineral
deposits within the Kawich, Raw-
hide Mountain, Morey, Palisade
Mesa, South Reveille, Blue Eagle,

and Grant Range Wilderness Study

Areas.

The exploration for and develop-

ment of potential energy resources
would only be adversely impacted

in areas rated good for the occur-
rence of oil and gas and geother-
mal resources within the South
Reveille and Grant Range Wilder-
ness Study Areas. All of the
other areas rated good or high for

the occurrence of potential oil

and gas and geothermal resources

are recommended as nonsuitable for

wilderness designation by this

alternative.

DOMESTIC LIVESTOCK

The impacts under this alternative
would be the same as those identi-

fied for the All Wilderness Alter-
native with the following except-

ions.

The development of the proposed
well on the west side of the Raw-

hide Mountain WSA would not be
subject to the limitations des-

cribed in the BLM Wilderness Man-

agement Policy, as that portion of

the WSA is recommended as nonsuit-
able for wilderness designation in

this alternative.

Closing roads K-4 and K-7 within
the Kawich WSA; RM-5 within the

Rawhide Mountain WSA; F-3 and F-5

within the Fandango WSA; PM-2, PM-

3 and PM-4 within the Palisade
Mesa WSA; R-l within the South

Reveille WSA; and BE-1 and BE-2
within the Blue Eagle WSA would

affect the maintenance of existing

4-6



range facilities by means of mo-
torized vehicle (roads are shown
on the maps at the end of Chapter
3) . Maintenance may have to be
accomplished on horseback, result-
ing in higher operating costs for
the permittees affected. Closing
the common boundary road between
the Palisade Mesa WSA and Ihe Wall
WSA would affect the gathering of
livestock by means of motorized
vehicles in that area. Livestock
drives and roundups within this
area would have to be accomplished
on horseback, resulting in higher
operating costs for the permittees
affected

.

WATERSHED

The benefits would be the same as
those identified for the All Wil-
derness Alternative with the fol-
lowing exception.

One area, which contains part of
the high erosion potential water-
shed on the west side of the Pali-
sade Mesa WSA, is recommended as
nonsuitable for wilderness desig-
nation by this alternative. The
other watersheds, including six
areas with high erosion potential,
would benefit from the additional
resource protection provided by
wilderness designation.

WILDLIFE

This alternative would be similar
to the All Wilderness Alternative,
with the exception that closure of
cherrystem roads within all of the
Wilderness Study Areas would de-
crease human disturbance to wild-
life, resulting in a positive im-
pact. Closure of the South Six-
mile Road between the Fandango and
Morey Wilderness Study Areas would
be of particular benefit bo the
fisheries in South Sixmile Creek.
South Sixmile Road crosses the
creek twenty-three times in six

miles. Removal of vehicular traf-
fic in this area would enhance
streambank stability and prevent
further vehicular damage to mead-
ows and other wet areas. This
improved streambank stability
would result in Improved habitat
for the brook trout fisheries in
South Sixmile Creek.

EMPHASIS ON RESOURCE
DEVELOPMENT ALTERNATIVE

WILDERNESS

If this alternative were to be
implemented the wilderness values
in the areas recommended as non-
suitable for wilderness designa-
tion would be lost to resource
development and use over the long-
term. Resource uses which would
adversely impact the wilderness
character of these areas include
mining, motorized vehicle use, and
utility and energy development.

The wilderness values identified
for the Palisade Mesa, The Wall,
and the Blue Eagle Wilderness
Study Areas would be preserved
through designation of these areas
as wilderness. The boundaries of
these Wilderness Study Areas would
be adjusted to conform with the
break in topography between the
bajadas and the mountains. This
would be done to exclude areas
with good or high mineral and
energy potential, as well as to
Improve the management situation.

Approximately 750 acres of public
land would be added to the Blue
Eagle WSA by adjusting the western
boundary to conform with the break
in topography between the bajada
and the mountain. This would im-
prove the management situation in
that area by including all of the
mountainous portion along the
western boundary within the WSA.
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RECREATION DOMESTIC LIVESTOCK

The areas recommended as suitable

for wilderness designation would

be redesignated closed to motor

vehicle use. However, the areas

which currently receive motor ve-

hicle use for recreational pur-

poses, i.e. camping, hunting,

sightseeing etc., are recommended

as nonsuitable for wilderness des-

ignation.

CULTURAL RESOURCES

Cultural resources within the

Palisade Mesa, Tne Wall, and the

Blue Eagle Wilderness Study Areas

would be afforded the added pro-

tection provided by wilderness
designation. Cultural resources

within the other Wilderness Study

Areas would not be afforded the

added protection provided by wil-

derness designation.

LANDS

There would not be any significant

impacts to this resource program

under this alternative.

MINERALS

This alternative includes two

small areas within the Palisade

Mesa WSA with good potential for

the occurrence of base, ferrous,

and precious metals mineral de-

posits. Exploration for and de-

velopment of the potential mineral

deposits within these two areas

would be adversely impacted by the

restrictions described on pages

26-28 of the BLM Wilderness Man-

agement Policy. All of the other

areas rated good or high for po-

tential mineral or energy re-
sources are recommended as non-

suitable for wilderness designa-

tion by this alternative.

The only impact would be that the

construction of the proposed res-

ervoir and pipeline within Heath

Canyon in the Blue Eagle WSA would

be subject to the limitations des-

cribed on pages 21-25 of the BLM
Wilderness Management Policy.

This could result in higher costs

for construction. All of the other

proposed range facilities would be

located in areas recommended as

nonsuitable for wilderness desig-
nation by this alternative.

WATERSHED

Watersheds within the Palisade

Mesa, The Wall, and Blue Eagle

Wilderness Study Areas would be

protected through designation of

these areas as wilderness. Water-

sheds within the other Wilderness

Study Areas, including the seven

high erosion potential watersheds,

would not be afforded the added

resource protection provided by
wilderness designation.

WILDLIFE

Tnis alternative would allow for

less overall protection of wild-

life habitat than the All Wilder-

ness or the Emphasis On Manage-

ability Alternatives. Tne imple-

mentation of the wildlife habitat
management plans, including the

manipulation of habitat for mule

deer, would not be adversely af-

fected by this alternative. The

areas where vegetative manipula-

tion projects are currently pro-

posed to occur are recommended as

nonsuitable for wilderness desig-

nation by this alternative.

NO WILDERNESS ALTERNATIVE

If this alternative were to be

implemented, management of the
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public land resources would be
guided by the current management
framework plan decisions for the
Tbnopah Resource Area.

WILDERNESS

The wilderness values identified
for the nine Wilderness Study
Areas would be lost to resource
development and use over the long-
term under this alternative. Re-
source uses which would adversely
impact the wilderness character of
these areas include mining, motor-
ized vehicle use, and utility and
energy development.

RECREATION

Approximately ninety-eight percent
of the resource area, including
the nine Wilderness Study Areas,
would remain open for motor ve-
hicle use. Current recreation use
within the Wilderness Study Areas
would continue and may increase
over the long-term. The result
would be the establishment of new
vehicle routes in parts of the
Wilderness Study Areas over the
long-term.

CULTURAL RESOURCES

Management and protection of cul-
tural resources would continue to
be guided by all of the applicable
laws affecting these resources.
An indirect effect of implement-
ing this alternative is that cul-
tural resources would not be
afforded the added long-term
resource protection provided by
wilderness designation.

LANDS

Lands actions would continue to be
handled on a case-by-case basis.

MINERALS

Mineral and energy exploration and

development would be managed under
all applicable laws and regula-
tions pertaining to such activi-
ties on public lands.

DOMESTIC LIVESTOCK

Livestock allotment management
plans would continue to be devel-
oped, analyzed through an environ-
mental assessment, and implement-
ed, if approved, throughout the
resource area.

WATERSHED

Proposed activities would continue
to be handled on a case-by-case
basis to protect watersheds from
excessive erosion. An indirect
effect of implementing this alter-
native is that watersheds, includ-
ing the seven areas with high
erosion potential, would not be
afforded the long-term resource
protection provided by wilderness
designation.

WILDLIFE

Wildlife habitat management plans
would be implemented, including
the manipulation of habitat for
mule deer. An indirect effect of
implementing this alternative is
that wildlife habitat would not be
afforded the long-term resource
protection provided by wilderness
designation.

PREFERRED ALTERNATIVE

WILDERNESS

If this alternative were to be
implemented the wilderness values
within the Fandango, Morey,
Palisade Mesa, The Wall, South
Reveille, and Blue Eagle Wilder-
ness Study Areas would be pre-
served for the future enjoyment
and use by the public through
designation of these areas as
wilderness

.
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Combining the Fandango and Morey
Wilderness Study Areas through
closure of the South Sixmile Road

will enhance the manageability of
these areas as wilderness over the
long-term. This would occur due to

the removal of motor vehicle ac-
cess into the areas. The natural-
ness of the areas and the out-
standing opportunities for soli-
tude would also be enhanced by
these actions.

South Sixmile Road, which sepa-
rates the Fandango and Morey Wil-
derness Study Areas, as well as

four miles of cherrystem roads in

the Fandango WSA, are recommended
to be closed. These roads would
require rehabilitation to a near
natural condition. This could be
accomplished through natural pro-
cesses alone or by using mechan-
ized equipment on selected por-
tions of the roads to expedite the

natural rehabilitation process.
Mechanized equipment could be

used to rip portions of the roads,
to re-contour the disturbed area,
and to seed the area with native
vegetation.

The boundaries of the Wilderness
Study Areas would be adjusted to
eliminate most areas with signifi-
cant resource values which could
be foregone due to wilderness
designation, as well as to assure
that the areas recommended as
suitable for wilderness designa-
tion can be managed as wilderness
over the long-term. Wilderness
and other related resource values
would still be present within the
areas affected by the boundary
adjustments. However, solitude
opportunities within the South
Reveille WSA would be diminished
due to the sixty-eight percent
reduction in the size of that
area.

Approximately 750 acres would be
added to the western boundary of

the Blue Eagle WSA by adjusting
the boundary to conform with the
break in topography between the

bajada and the mountain. This
would improve the management sit-

uation by including all of the
mountainous portion along the

western border within the WSA.

Cver the long-term, the wilderness
values in the areas recommended as

nonsuitable for wilderness desig-
nation would be lost to resource
development and use. Resource
uses which would adversely impact
the wilderness character of these
areas include mining, motorized
vehicle use, and utility and ener-

gy development.

RECREATION

The Wilderness Study Areas recom-
mended as suitable for wilderness
designation would be redesignated
closed to motor vehicle use. This
would primarily affect the current
recreational use of motor vehicles
in the Fandango and Morey Wilder-
ness Study Areas. These two areas
are very popular during the fall

for hunting and camping activi-
ties. Closing these areas to motor
vehicle use and closing the South
Sixmile Road would adversely im-
pact persons wishing to use motor
vehicles in the areas for camping,
hunting, fishing, sightseeing and
other recreational purposes

.

However, motor vehicle access
would still be provided on roads
in North Sixmile Canyon, Big Cow
Canyon, and Fourmile Canyon which
partially form the boundaries of
the Fandango and Morey Wilderness
Study Areas. Ninety-two percent
of the resource area would remain
open to motor vehicle use.

CULTURAL RESOURCES

Cultural resources within the
Fandango, Morey, Ralisade Mesa,
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The Wall, South Reveille, and
Blue Eagle Wilderness Study Areas
would be afforded the added pro-
tection provided by wilderness
designation. Hie areas recommend-
ed as nonsuitable for wilderness
designation would not receive this
added resource protection.

LANDS

There would not be any significant
impacts to this resource program
under this alternative.

MINERALS

Wilderness designation would have
a negative impact on the explora-
tion for and development of any
potential mineral deposits or
energy resources within the areas
recommended suitable for wilder-
ness designation. This would
occur from restrictions placed on
such activities by the BLM Wilder-
ness Management Policy.

The exploration for and develop-
ment of minerals in areas with
good potential for the occurrence
of base, ferrous, and precious
metals mineral deposits within the
Morey and Palisade Mesa Wilderness
Study Areas would be adversely
impacted. All other areas rated
good or high for potential mineral
or energy resources are recommend-
ed as nonsuitable for wilderness
designation by this alternative.

DOMESTIC LIVESTOCK

The maintenance of existing range
facilities and the construction of
the proposed pipelines in the Fan-
dango WSA, as well as the pipeline
and reservoir in the Blue Eagle
WSA, will be subject to the limit-
tations described on pages 21-25
of the BIM Wilderness Management
Policy. The other proposed range
facilities are in areas recom-
mended as nonsuitable for wilder-

ness designation.

Off-road vehicle use by the per-
mittees for domestic livestock
purposes would not be affected by
this alternative. It takes place
and is proposed to take place in
the areas recommended as nonsuit-
able for wilderness designation.

WATERSHED

Watersheds in the Wilderness Study
Areas recommended suitable for
wilderness designation would bene-
fit through added resource protec-
tion. Additionally, the high ero-
sion potential watershed within
the South Reveille WSA will bene-
fit from designating that area as
wilderness. Watersheds within the
areas recommended as nonsuitable
for wilderness designation, in-
cluding six watersheds with high
erosion potential, would not be
afforded the added long-term re-
source protection wilderness des-
ignation would provide.

WILDLIFE

The Preferred Alternative would
have a general beneficial impact
to wildlife resources through the
added resource protection wilder-
ness designation would provide.

Wilderness designation would re-
sult in decreased vehicular traf-
fic on existing trails. This
decrease in vehicle use would ben-
efit wildlife by lessening human
disturbance.

Wilderness designation also re-
sults in decreased resource devel-
opment. Protection from further
resource development would benefit
wildlife in the long-term by pre-
serving their habitat in a nat-
ural condition.

Closure of the three roads in the
Fandango WSA would decrease human
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disturbance to wildlife, resulting
in a positive impact. Closure of
the South Sixmile Road, which
separates the Fandango and Morey
Wilderness Study Areas, would be

of particular benefit to the fish-
eries in South Sixmile Creek.

South Sixmile Road crosses the
creek twenty-three times in six

miles. Removal of vehicular traf-
fic in this area would enhance
streambank stability and prevent
further vehicular damage to mead-
ows and other wet areas. This

improved streambank stability
would result in improved habitat
for the brook trout fisheries in

South Sixmile Creek.

SOCIO-ECONOMIC IMPACTS OF
THE ALTERNATIVES

Subsequent to approval by Con-

gress, the implementation of any
one of the alternatives, except
the No Wilderness Alternative,
would result in the addition of
new wilderness areas into the
National Wilderness Preservation
System. This action would pre-

serve opportunities for wilderness
recreation and protect other mul-
tiple resource values such as cul-

tural resources, watershed, and

wildlife habitat.

During the 1970's the population
of Nevada grew at a faster rate

than any other state. Many Nev-
adans enjoy the wide open spaces
and low population typical of the

state. As the state's population

grows and more of the resource
base is developed, the character
of the state will gradually
change. In the long-term, desig-
nated wilderness areas may become
valuable as relics of the past.

Wilderness designation may result
in increased visitor use. How-
ever, because the Wilderness Study
Areas are distant from centers of

population, overall visitor use

should remain relatively low in

comparison to most existing wil-
derness areas.

If wilderness designation results
in increased visitor use, there
would be a small benefit to ser-
vice sector businesses in Tbnopah
and the small communities of
Currant and Warm Springs. This
would result from purchases made
by wilderness visitors.

The state of Nevada is one of the
nation's leading producers of min-
erals and has potential for the
development of energy resources.
Wilderness designation means that

new mineral entry would not be
allowed after December 31, 1983 or
upon the designation of an area as

wilderness, whichever is the
latter. The development of all

valid mineral rights established
prior to that date would be allow-

ed, subject to reasonable regula-
tion of access to protect wilder-
ness values and to reclamation
requirements more stringent than

those required for nonwilderness
areas. Regulation of this type

would probably result in addition-
al costs to the operator and would
tend to discourage development.

The alternatives have little
potential for affecting the eco-

nomic growth of Nye County except
through restrictions on mineral

development. When comparing the
relative impacts of each alterna-

tive, the magnitude of these po-
tential impacts would be expected

to vary with the amount of acreage
proposed as suitable for wilder-

ness designation. Thus, the All
Wilderness Alternative would like-

ly have the greatest negative eco-

nomic impact, and the No Wilder-

ness Alternative would have the

least negative economic impact.

The Preferred Alternative would

have a potential negative economic
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impact on the exploration for and
development of potential mineral
resources within areas rated as
having good potential for the
occurrence of base, ferrous, and
precious metals in the Morey WSA
and the Palisade Mesa WSA. The
other areas with good or high
potential for the occurrence of
mineral or energy resources would
be recommended as nonsuitable for
wilderness designation by the
Preferred Alternative.

DIVERSITY IN THE NATIONAL
WILDERNESS PRESERVATION SYSTEM

1. Expanding the diversity of
natural systems and features, as
represented by ecosystems and
landforms:

The Bailey-Kuchler system of
ecosystem classification was se-
lected for this analysis. It is
a land classification system which
facilitates planning at the nat-
ional level and provides a broad
synthesis of current knowledge
about the ecosystem geography of
the country. The classification
of ecosystems is based upon an
integration of the natural factors
of climate, vegetation, soils, and
land form.

The Kawich, Rawhide Mountain,
Fandango, Morey, South Reveille,
and Blue Eagle Wilderness Study
Areas represent the pinyon-j uniper
woodland ecosystem. The Palisade
Mesa, The Wall, and Grant Range
Wilderness Study Areas represent
the Great Basin sagebrush eco-
system.

The pinyon-juniper woodland eco-
system is currently not represent-
ed in the National Wilderness
Preservation System. There are 14
areas totalling 535,500 acres
which represent this ecosystem
that are administratively endors-
ed for wilderness designation.

Additionally, there are several
areas which represent this eco-
system that are scheduled to be
studied for possible inclusion in-
to the National Wilderness Preser-
vation System.

The Great Basin sagebrush eco-
system is currently represented in
the National Wilderness Preserva-
tion System by one area in Cal-
ifornia which totals 62,695 acres.
There are eight areas totalling
783,510 acres which represent this
ecosystem that are administrative-
ly endorsed for wilderness desig-
nation. Additionally, there are
several areas which represent this
ecosystem that are scheduled to be
studied for possible inclusion
into the National Wilderness Pres-
ervation System.

2. Assessing the opportunities
for solitude or primitive recrea-
tion within a day's driving time
(five hours) of major population
centers

:

Population centers are defined as
Standard Metropolitan Statistical
Areas which have populations of
100,000 or greater. The city of
las Vegas, Nevada is the only
major population center within one
day B s drive of the Wilderness
Study Areas.

There are 14 areas totalling
1,385,999 acres currently in the
National Wilderness Preservation
System within approximately one
day's drive of Las Vegas. Three
of the areas are located in
Arizona, while eleven are located
in California. There are 63 areas
totalling 6,029,974 acres which
are administratively endorsed for
wilderness designation within
approximately one day's drive of
Las Vegas. Additionally, there
are several areas within approxi-
mately one day's drive of las
Vegas that are scheduled to be
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studied for possible inclusion

into the National Wilderness
Preservation System.

3. Balancing the geographic
distribution of wilderness areas:

Ihe Jarbidge Wilderness Area, lo-
cated in northeastern Nevada, is

the only area in Nevada designated
as wilderness. The Jarbidge Wil-
derness Area totals 64,847 acres
or .09 percent of Nevada federal

lands. Currently, there are less
than 8 million acres in Nevada
under consideration for wilder-
ness designation, as either admin-
istratively endorsed as suitable
or for further planning. This
represents approxinnately 7. 5 per-
cent of the total federal lands in

Nevada.

UNAVOIDABLE ADVERSE
IMPACTS

The BLM has the management capa-
bility to reduce the potential
magnitude of impacts revealed by

the preceding analysis. Potential
negative impacts could be avoided

by careful siting, design, and

monitoring of proposed activities.

If any of the Wilderness Study
Areas are found to be nonsuitable
for wilderness designation, the
risk of impairment of their wil-
derness values will be increased.

Uses such as motorized vehicles,
mining, and energy and utility
development will likely increase.
This would result in the potential
degradation of wilderness values
over the long-term.

Congressional wilderness designa-
tion assures that wilderness val-
ues will be protected. While this
designation is the most effective
means available for protecting
wilderness values, sensitive nat-
ural resource values can be pro-

tected by other existing laws and
regulations.

Changes in recreational opportuni-
ties and experiences would occur
in all alternatives. Restrictions
on vehicle access could enhance
the opportunities for solitude and
primitive and unconfined types of
recreation, but it would have an

adverse impact on motorized ve-
hicle use.

Subject to valid existing rights
and not before January 1, 1984,
all lands designated as wilderness
will be withdrawn from all forms
of appropriation under the mining
laws and from disposition under
all laws pertaining to mineral
leasing, unless Congress specifi-
cally provides otherwise.

RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN
SHORT-TERM USES OF MAN'S

ENVIRONMENT AND THE
MAINTENANCE AND ENHANCEMENT
OF LONG-TERM PRODXTIVITY

A basic objective of each alterna-
tive is to establish an appropri-
ate allocation of resources con-
sistent with the principles of
multiple use and sustained yield.

Each alternative provides a dif-
ferent view of what is appropri-
ate.

Under the Emphasis Cn Resource
Development and the No Wilderness
Alternatives, consumptive short-
term uses would be afforded the

opportunity for growth, but would
be encouraged where they would
have the least potential for ad-
verse impacts to multiple resource
values.

The All Wilderness and the
Emphasis on Manageability Alterna-
tives would emphasize nonconsump-
tive long-term uses and the

enjoyment of intangibles. These
alternatives would enhance long-
term productivity, but would ad-
versely impact short-term prod-
uctive use.
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The Preferred Alternative provides
for protection of wilderness and
other resource values on almost
one-half the acreage in the Wil-
derness Study Areas, while allow-
ing for the development and use of
significant resource values in the
areas recommended as nonsuitable.

IRREVERSIBLE AND
IRRETRIEVABLE COMMITMENTS

OF RESOURCES

All alternatives involve, to vary-
ing degrees, irreversible and
irretrievable commitments of cer-
tain resources. The allocation of

lands to consumptive uses such as
mining, motorized vehicle use, and
utilities and energy development
would result in an irreversible
and irretrievable loss of the wil-
derness resource over the long-
term.

Future development of commodity
resources would be precluded by
wilderness designation. However,
should a vital national interest
be jeopardized by wilderness
status the Congress could rescind
its action and make the neces-
sary resources available.
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CHAPTER 5

COORDINATION AND CONSULTATION

Public involvement was a planned
and integral part of the wilder-
ness study in the Tbnopah Resource
Area.

The Notice of Intent to Gonduct
the Wilderness Study in the Tbn-

opah Resource Area was published
in the Federal Register , Volume 46

Number 78, on April 23, 1981. The
public was notified prior to pub-
lic participation activities dur-
ing the wilderness study through
newspapers having general circula-
tion in the area and through let-
ters to individuals and organiza-
tions on the Tbnopah Resource Area
Wilderness Study Mailing List.

Public meetings on the proposed
planning issue and planning cri-
teria were held in Tbnopah, las
Vegas, and Reno, Nevada on May 2,

4, and 5, 1981 respectively. The
proposed planning issue and plan-
ning criteria were again submitted
for public review on August 1,

1981. They were approved and ad-
opted for use in the Tbnopah Re-
source Area Wilderness Study in

September 1981.

An open house was held during the

week of November 2-6, 1981 at the
Tbnopah Resource Area Office to

develop, with the public, the
alternatives to be evaluated in

the environmental impact state-
ment.

The permittees who graze livestock
within the Wilderness Study Areas
were consulted during the summer
of 1981. All range facilities
within the Wilderness Study Areas
being proposed for development
under the Tbnopah Individual Ex-
perimental Stewardship Program
were identified.

The District Ranger for the U.S.

Forest Service in Ely, Nevada was
consulted in June 1981 to deter-
ine whether the designation of the
contiguous BLM Grant Range WSA as
wilderness would benefit the

values and uses of the U.S. Forest
Service Grant Range Proposed Wil-
derness .

Meetings were also held with the
Nye County Planner, Nye County
Commissioners, the Nevada State
Clearinghouse, and the Battle
Mountain District Multiple-Use
Advisory Council during 1981 on
the wilderness study process in
the Tbnopah Resource Area.

This consultation has not dis-
closed any inconsistencies between
the designation of an area as wil-
derness and the officially approv-
ed and adopted resource related
plans of other Federal agencies,
State and local governments, and
Indian tribes. The Nevada State-
wide Comprehensive Outdoor Recre-
ation Plan (SCORP) states on page
2-5 that "Unique natural and
scenic areas must be managed more
deliberately to offset the expand-
ing human development and use of
lands and waters that have accom-
panied population growth." Under
discussion of the goals, it is

recommended that, "...areas with
potential wilderness area quali-
ties should retain a high priority
for that designation, irrespective
of their remoteness from urban
centers" (SCORP, page 8-6). The
SCORP supports the designation of
some roadless areas as wilderness
to provide primitive areas for the
recreational demands of hunting,
fishing, and hiking, as well as
for reasons of preservation of
some areas in a natural state for
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educational, scientific, aesthet-
ic, wildlife, watershed, and per-
sonal pleasures.

The BIM will fully consider and
document the extent to which the
preliminary wilderness recommenda-
tions are consistent with the

officially approved and adopted
resource related plans of other
federal agencies, State and local
governments, and Indian tribes.
This documentation will be con-
tained in the final environmental
impact statement and wilderness
study report, as required by the
Federal Land Policy and Management
Act, the BLM planning regulations,
and the BLM Wilderness Study Pol-
icy.

Comments are being requested from

the following agencies, and
interest groups.

CONGRESSIONAL REPRESENATIVES

Senator Howard Cannon
Senator Raul Laxalt
Congressman James Santini

NEVADA STATE LEGISLATORS

Richard E. Blakemore
Kenneth K. Redelsperger

FEDERAL

Environmental Protection Agency
U.S. Department of the Interior

Bureau of Mines
Geological Survey
Fish and Wildlife Service

U.S. Department of Agriculture
Forest Service
Soil Conservation Service

NEVADA - STATE AGENCIES

Office of the Governor
Nevada State Clearinghouse

(25 copies for distribution to
State Agencies)

NEVADA - LOCAL AGENCIES

Nye County Commissioners
Nye County Planner

INDIAN TRIBES

Duckwater Shoshone Tribe

University of Nevada

-Desert Research Institute
-Max C. Fleishmann College of Ag-
riculture

-Division of Agricultural
and Resource Economics

-Division of Renewable
Natural Resources

-Nye County Extension Agent
Mackay School of Mines
Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology

OTHERS

-American Mining Congress
-Animal Protection Institute of
America
-Battle Mountain District Multi-
ple Use Advisory Council
-Citizens for Mining
-Desert Bighorn Council
-Friends of Nevada Wilderness
-Individuals on the Tbnopah
Wilderness Study Mailing List
-Institute of Ecology
-International Society for the
Protection of Mustangs and
Burros
-National Rifle Association of
America
-Nationwide Forest Planning Clear-
inghouse

-Natural Resources Defense Council
-Nevada Cattlemen's Association
-Nevada Miners and Prospectors
Association

-Nevada Mining Association
-Nevada Outdoor Recreation Assoc-
iation

-Nevada Prospectors Association
-Nevada Representatives on the BLM
National Multiple-Use Advisory
Council
-Nevada Wildlife Federation
-Permittees who graze livestock in
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the Wilderness Study Areas
-Public Lands Cbuncil
-Red Rock Audubon Society
-Sierra Club, Great Basin Group
-The American Wilderness Alliance
-The Nature Conservancy
-The Wildlife Society, Nevada
Chapter
-Tonopah Historical Society
-Western Range Service
-Wilderness Society
-Wild Horse Organized Assistance
-Women in Mining

Copies of this draft environmental
impact statement will be available
for review at the following BUM
offices and public libraries.

Bureau of Land Management Offices

Office of Public Affairs, BLM
18th and C Streets
Washington, D.C. 20240

Nevada State Office
300 Booth Street
P.O. Box 12000
Reno, Nevada 89520

Battle Mountain District Office
North 2nd and Scott Streets
Battle Mountain, Nevada 89820

Battle Mountain District
Tonopah Resource Area Office
Building 102 Military Circle
Tonopah, Nevada 89049

Carson City District Office
1050 East Williams Street
Carson City, Nevada 89701

Elko District Office
2002 Idaho Street
Elko, Nevada 89801

Ely District Office
Star Route 5, Box 1

Ely, Nevada 89301

las Vegas District Office
4765 West Vegas Drive
Las Vegas, Nevada 89102

Winnemucca District Office
705 East 4th Street
Winnemucca, Nevada 89445

PUBLIC LIBRARIES

Clark County Library
1401 East Flamingo Road
Las Vegas, Nevada 89121

James R. Dickinson Library
Documents Department
University of Nevada at Las Vegas
4505 Maryland Parkway
Las Vegas, Nevada 89154

Getchell Library
Government Publications Department
university of Nevada at Reno
Reno, Nevada 89557

Lander County Library
Battle Mountain, Nevada 89820

Nevada State Library
Documents Department
Library Building
Carson City, Nevada 89710

Tonopah Public Library
Tonopah, Nevada 89049

Washoe County Library
301 South Center Street
Reno, Nevada 89501

White Pine County Library
Courthouse Plaza
Ely, Nevada 89301

HEARINGS

Public hearings will be held on
the prel iminary wilderness
recommendations contained in this
draft environmental impact state-
ment. Notice for dates and times
of public hearings will be an-
nounced to the public in advance
through news releases to those
newspapers having general circu-
lation in the area and through
letters to persons and organiza-
tions on the Tonopah Resource Area
Wilderness Study Mailing List. A
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notice will also be placed in the

Federal Register.
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LIST OF PREPARERS

Steve Dondero, Range Conservation-
ist. B.S. Wildlife Management
with minors in Biology and Range
Management, Humboldt State Univer-
sity, Areata, California. Two and
one-half years experience with the
BIM. Responsible for air quality,
climate, domestic livestock, for-
estry, and watershed analyses.

David L. Eddy, Geologist. B.S.

Geology, West Virginia University.
Pour years experience with the
BIM. Responsible for lands and
minerals analyses. Compiled in-
formation for the Minerals Tech-
nical report.

Donna F. Hardy, Clerk-Stenograph-
er. Attended Western Nevada Com-
munity College and Clark County
Community College. Twelve years
experience as a legal secretary
and 8 months experience with the
BM. Responsible for operation of
the word processor and clerical
management of the environmental
impact statement, including format
consistency.

Jon Joseph, Team Leader; Outdoor
Recreation Planner. B.A. Recrea-
tion Administration, California
State University, Chico. Three
and one-half years experience with
the BLM. Responsible for overall
coordination of the plan amendment

and environmental impact state-
ment. Responsible for wilderness,
recreation, and cultural resources
analyses.

Russell W. Ptoch, Community Plan-
ner. B.A. Rhetoric, University of
California at Davis; M.S. and Doc-
toral Candidate in Forestry, Uni-
versity of Washington, Seattle.
Three and one-half years exper-
ience with the BLM. Responsible
for assuring that the environmen-
tal impact statement and plan
amendment comply with the Council
On Environmental Quality regula-
tions for the implementation of
the National Environmental Policy
Act and the BLM planning regula-
tions. Responsible for socio-eco-
nomic analysis.

Dorothy C. Mason, Wildlife Biolo-
gist. B.S. Renewable Natural Re-
sources, University of Nevada at
Reno. Eight years experience with
the BLM. Responsible for wild-
life, wild horses, threatened or
endangered species, and fire man-
agement analyses.

Steve Rasmussen, Visual Informa-
tion Specialist. Attended Truckee
Meadows Community College. Elev-
en Years experience with the BLM.
Responsible for preparation of
maps for printing.
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GLOSSARY

ACRONYMS

BLM - Bureau of Land Management

RARE II - The second U.S. Forest
Service Roadless Area Review and
Evaluation.

WSA - Wilderness Study Area

TERMS

ALLOTMENT - An area designated
for the use of a prescribed num-
ber and class of livestock under
one plan of management.

ALLOTMENT MANAGEMENT PLAN (AMP) -

A documented program which applies
to livestock operations on the
public lands, which is prepared in
consultation with the permittee(s)
or lessee (s) involved, and which:
(1) prescribes the manner in and
extent to which livestock opera-
tions will be conducted in order
to meet the multiple use, sustain-
ed yield, economic, and other
needs and objectives as determined
for the public lands through land
use planning; (2) describes the
type, location, ownership, and
general specifications for the
range improvements to be installed
and maintained on the public lands
to meet the livestock grazing and
other objectives of land manage-
ment: and (3) contains such other
provisions relating to livestock
grazing and other objectives as
may be prescribed by the author-
ized officer consistent with ap-
plicable law.

ANIMAL UNIT MONTH (ACM) - The
amount of feed or forage required
to sustain a mature cow or the
equivalent for one month.

ASH FLOW - A highly heated mixture

of volcanic gases and ash, travel-
ing down the flanks of a volcano
or along the surface of the ground
and produced by the explosive dis-
integration of viscous lava in a
volcanic crater or by the explos-
ive emission of gas-charged ash
from a fissure or group of fis-
sures.

BAJADA - A series of confluent
alluvial fans along the base of a
mountain range.

BASE, FERROUS AND PRECIOUS METALS
- Those groups of metals which
include copper, lead, zinc, tung-
sten, molybdenum, beryllium, mang-
anese, antimony, arsenic, bismuth,
tin, iron, nickel, lithium, thori-
um, uranium, vanadium, gold, sil-
ver, mercury, and the platinum
group.

BASIN AND RANGE - A geomorphic
province characterized by fault-
block mountains and intervening
basins.

BENCH - An accepted local usage
for bajada.

BITTERBRUSH ZONE - The area where
bitterbrush (Purshia tridentata or
P« glandulosa ) occursT This is
usually on benches and in canyon
bottoms

.

BROWSE - That part of the current
leaf and twig growth of shrubs,
woody vines and trees available
for animal consumption.

CHAINING - The process of knocking
over, for the purpose of extir-
pating, pinyon and juniper trees
by means of dragging an anchor
chain between two large cater-
pillar tractors.
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CHERRYSTEM ROADS - Dead end roads

into a WSA which form part of the

boundaries of that WSA.

CLOSED DESIGNATION - Areas and

trails where the use of motor ve-
hicles is permanently or temporar-

ily prohibited.

CRESTED WHEATGRASS SEEDINGS -

Areas where the natural vegetation
is removed or modified by chaining

or plowing and then seeded with

crested wheatgrass. This increa-

ses the productivity of the area

to provide forage for livestock,

wild horses and big game animals.

EXTRUSIVE ROCKS - Igneous rocks

derived from magmas or magmatic

materials poured out or ejected at

the earth's surface.

FAULT BLOCK - A mass bounded on at

least two opposite sides by
faults.

FORAGE - All browse and herbaceous

foods that are available to graz-

ing animals. It may be grazed or

harvested for feeding.

GRANDFATHERED USE - An authorized

use taking place on the public

lands as of the date of the enact-
ment of the Federal Land Policy

and Management Act (October 21,

1976).

GRAZING PREFERENCE - A basis upon

which permits and licenses are

issued for grazing use. It is the

total number of animal unit months

of livestock grazing apportioned
and attached to base property or

water owned or controlled by a

permittee or lessee.

HABITAT MANAGEMENT PLAN - A
written and officially approved

plan for a specific geographic

area which identifies wildlife
habitat and related objectives,
establishes the sequence of ac-

tions for achieving objectives,

and outlines procedures for eval-
uating accomplishments.

HERD MANAGEMENT AREA PLAN - A
written program of action designed
to protect, manage and control

wild and free roaming horses and
burros to maintain a natural eco-

logical balance on the public
lands.

HIGH ANGLE FAULT - A fault with a

dip greater than 45°.

HIGH EROSION POTENTIAL WATERSHED -

Watershed areas that are presently
in a stable condition but which
are subject to high rates of ero-

sion if the native vegetation or
topsoil is altered in any way.

Deliniation is based on soil type,

vegetative cover, root depth,

slope, and climate.

INTRUSIVE ROCKS - A rock which
consolidated from magma beneath

the surface of the earth.

KIDDING GROUNDS - Areas used by

female antelope to bear their

young.

LICENSED USE - The portion of a

permittees grazing preference that

is used in a grazing season within

an allotment and which is author-

ized on a grazing license.

MAAR VOLCANO - A crater formed by

violent explosion and not accom-
panied by igneous extrusion.

MAGMATIC GASES - Gases associated

with molten rock or magma.

MANAGEMENT FRAMEWORK PLAN - A land

use plan for the public lands

which provides a set of goals,
objectives, and constraints for a

specific planning area to guide
the development of detailed plans
for the management of each
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resource.

MINERAL POTENTIALS:
High Potential - High potential is
assigned to areas that contain or
are extensions of active or in-
active properties which show evi-
dence of ore, mineralization, and
favorable geologic characteris-
tics. All producing properties
fall within this category.
Good Potential - Good potential is
assigned to areas with several
geologic characteristics indicat-
ive of mineralization, relatively
lo'vt. economic value of past pro-
duction and similar environments
out at greater distances from
known ore and mineral occurrences.
This category may include areas
adjacent to known districts or in
mineral belts.
Speculative Potential - Specula-
tive potential Is assigned to
areas having some favorable geo-
logic parameters and inferences
based on geologic models and an-
alogies to known favorable envi-
ronments. Increasing depth of
alluvial cover over areas of po-
tential deposits is also a con-
sideration in this category, ex-
cept in the case of oil and gas
potential

.

Low Potential - Low potential is
assigned to areas that are outside
any construed favorable geologic
and mineral trend projections or
are buried by over 1500 meters of
alluvium (except oil and gas).

MINING DISTRICT - A section of
country usually designated by name
and described or understood as be-
ing confined within certain nat-
ural boundaries, in which gold or
silver or other minerals may be
found in paying quantities.

MOUNTAIN BRUSH COMMUNITY - Des-
cribes a high elevation area, in
mountainous terrain that is com-
prised of primarily brush species
including service berry, mountain

mahogany , wildrose

,

and snowberry.
chokecherry,

MOUNTAIN GRASSLAND - Describes a
high elevation area, in mountain-
ous terrain that is comprised pri-
marily of grass species such as
bluegrasses, needlegrasses , fes-
cues, and others.

MOUNTAIN MEADOW - Describes a high
elevation area, in mountainous
terrain that is comprised primari-
ly of wet meadow sedges and grass
species.

MULTIPLE USE - "...the management
of the public lands and their
various resource values so that
they are utilized in the combina-
tion that will best meet the pre-
sent and future needs of the
American people; making the most
judicious use of the land for some
or all of these resources or re-
lated services over areas large
enough to provide sufficient lati-
tude for periodic adjustments in
use to conform to changing needs
and conditions; the use of some
land for less than all of the re-
sources; a combination of balanc-
ed diverse resource uses that
takes into account the long-term
needs of future generations for
renewable and nonrenewable re-
sources, including, but not limit-
ed to, recreation, range, timber,
minerals, watershed, wildlife and
fish, and natural, scenic, scien-
tific and historical values; and
harmonious and coordinated manage-
ment of the various resources
without permanent impairment of
the productivity of the land and
the quality of the environment
with consideration being given to
the relative values of the re-
sources and not necessarily to the
combination of uses that will give
the greatest economic return or
the greatest unit output" , ( Sec-
tion 103, Federal Land Policy and
Management Act of 1976).
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NATIONAL NATURAL LANDMARK - A
specific area designated by the

Secretary of the Interior which

contains a representative exam-

ple (s) of the nation's natural

history, including terrestrial

communities, aquatic communities,

landforms, geological features, or

habitats of native plant and ani-

imal species, possessing national

significance in illustrating or

interpreting the nation's natural

heritage.

NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC

PLACES - The official list, estab-

lished by the Historic Preserva-

tion Act of 1966, of the nation's

cultural resources worthy of pres-

ervation.

NONMETALLIC AND INDUSTRIAL

MINERALS - Includes carbon, dia-

mond, coal, bitumen, asphalt, bo-

ron, sulfur, rock salt, etc; lack

the propertries of the metallic

minerals, such as bright luster,

hardness, density, and good con-

ductors of heat and electricity.

Rocks and minerals not produced as

sources of metals but used rather

for their own physical proper-

ties.

NORTHERN DESERT SHRUB COMMUNITY -

A general term applied to the

broad vegetative types inhabiting

much of the intermountain cold

desert shrub region. Typical

plants include sagebrush, winter-

fat, budsage, and rabbitbrush.

Several types of grasses are also

present, including wheatgrasses

,

bottlebrush squirreltail, Indian

ricegrass, galleta grass, needle-

and-thread grass and Great Basin

wildrye

.

OPEN DESIGNATION - Areas on public

lands where motor vehicles may be

operated, subject only to standard

operating regulations.

PATENTED MINING CLAIM - A mining

claim where the claimant has re-

ceived title to the minerals and

usually the surface by fulfilling

the requirements of the applicable
mining laws

PERMITTEE - One who holds a permit

to graze livestock on state, fed-

eral , or certain privately owned

lands

.

PINYON AND JUNIPER ENCROACHMENT -

The invasion of pinyon pine and

juniper trees into a dominant

brushland area where pinyon pine

and juniper have not previously

occurred or in an area where the

dominant brushland is essential to

the sustenance of wildlife spe-

cies.

PUBLIC LAND - Vacant, unappropri-

ated, and unreserved lands which

have never left Federal owner-

ship; also, lands in Federal own-

ership which were obtained by the

Government in exchange for public

lands or for timber on public

lands. Land administered by the

Bureau of Land Management.

RANGELAND MONITORING PROGRAM - A
program designed to measure

changes in plant composition,

ground cover, animal populations,

and climatic conditions on the

public rangeland. Vegetation

studies will be used to monitor

changes in rangeland condition and

determine the reason for any

changes that are occurring. The

vegetation studies consist of ac-

tual use, utilization, trend, and

climatic conditions.

RESURGED CALDRON - A caldera into

which new molten material was em-

placed following its initial for-

mation.

RIPARIAN COMMUNITIES - Vegetative

communities found in association

with either open water or water
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close to the surface; includes
meadows, aspen, and other trees
and shrubs in association with
streams and other water sources.

ROAD - Vehicle routes which have
been improved and maintained by
mechanical means to insure rela-
tively regular and continuous use.

SAGEBRUSH ZONE - An area where at
least one species of sagebrush
occurs and is the predominant spe-
cies (includes Artemesia trident-
ata, A^ nova , A. arbuscula , A.
frigida , A. cana and others)

.

SCOPING PROCESS - An early and
open process for determining the
scope of issues to be addressed
and for identifying the signifi-
cant issues related to a proposed
action.

SEASONAL DEPENDENCE - The depen-
dence of a particular wildlife
species on a particular piece of
habitat for specific life require-
ments during a specific season of
the year. For example, desert
bighorn sheep may have a seasonal
dependance on specific spring
sources or water holes during the
dryest season of the year.

SHEAR ZONE - A zone in which
shearing has occurred on a large
scale so that the rock is crushed
and brecciated.

SPECIES, ENDANGERED - An animal or
plant whose prospects of survival
and reproduction are in immediate
jeopardy, and as is further de-
fined by The Endangered Species
Act of 1973.

SPECIES, THREATENED - Any species
which is likely to become an en-
dangered species within the for-
seeable future throughout all or a
significant portion of its range,
and as is further defined by the
Endangered Species Act of 1973.

SPRING CONCENTRATION AREA - Areas
within a particular species habi-
tat that provide essential needs
to that species during the spring.
These areas are usually smaller in
proportion to the overall habitat
and result in a higher concentra-
tion of species during the spring.

STATE SELECTION LANDS - Federal
lands chosen by and granted to the
State under the provisions of its
Statehood Act.

SUSTAINED YIELD - "...the achieve-
ment and maintenance in perpetuity
of a high-level annual or regular
periodic output of the various
renewable resources of the public
lands consistent with multiple
use", (Section 103, Federal Land
Policy and Management Act of
1976).

THRUST FAULT - A fault that is
characterized by a low angle of
inclination with reference to a
horizontal plane.

TONOPAH INDIVIDUAL EXPERIMENTAL
STEWARDSHIP PROGRAM - An experi-
mental program to be implemented
on the public rangelands in the
Tonopah Resource Area. The pro-
gram would provide incentives to
or rewards for the holders of
grazing permits and leases whose
effective management results in an
improvement of range conditions on
lands under permit or lease. The
program shall explore innovative
grazing management systems and
concepts

.

UTILITY CORRIDOR - A corridor
through an area in which all
utility transmission facilities,
both existing and proposed, are
located resulting in less area
disturbed and a minimum of envi-
ronmental damage.

VEGETATIVE MANIPULATION PROJECTS -

Actions taken which alter the
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existing natural plant communities
to achieve the goals of management

in a particular area. There are

several ways in which vegetation
can be altered: (1) with fires,

(2) mechanically, which includes
chaining, plowing or crushing, (3)

chemically, and (4) biologically.

WATER BASE LIVESTOCK OPERATION - A
livestock operation that uses

livestock waters which it controls

to qualify for a grazing prefer-
ence on public rangeland.

WAYS - A vehicle route established

and maintained solely by the pas-

sage of motor vehicles.

WILDERNESS CHARACTERISTICS-
Identified by Congress in the 1964

Wilderness Act: namely, size,

naturalness, outstanding opportu-

nities for solitude or a primi-
tive and unconfined type of rec-

creation, and supplemental values

such as geological, archaeologi-

cal, historical, ecological, sce-

nic, or other features. It is

required that the area possess at

least 5 , 000 acres or more of con-

tiguous public land or be of a

size to make practical its preser-
vation and use in an unimpaired

condition; be substantially nat-

ural or generally appear to have

been affected primarily by the

forces of nature with the imprint

of man being substantially un-
noticeable; and have either out-
standing opportunities for sol-

itude or a primitive and uncon-
fined type of recreation. Congress
said a wilderness area may have
supplemental values, which include
ecological, geological, or other
features of scientific, educat-
ional, scenic, or historical
value. However, the presence or

absence of supplemental values
could not make or eliminate an

area for wilderness designation.

WILDERNESS MANAGEMENT POLICY -

This policy document prescribes
the general objectives, policies,
and specific activity guidance
applicable to all designated BLM
wilderness areas. Specific man-
agement objectives, requirements

,

and decisions implementing admin-

istrative practices and visitor
activities in individual wilder-

ness areas are developed and des-
cribed in the wilderness manage-

ment plan for each unit.

WILDERNESS STUDY AREA (WSA) - A
roadless area which has been found

to have wilderness characteris-
tics.

WILDERNESS VALUES - Includes the

wilderness characteristics and

multiple resource benefits of an

area.
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APPENDIX A

EVALUATION OF MINERAL POTENTIALS

In 1981, Fugro National, Inc. (now
Ertec) completed and released two
reports on mineral resources sur-
veys for the Nevada-Utah siting
area for the proposed MX missile
system. These studies were done
under contract for the U.S. Air
Force and were part of the pre-
liminary studies done in support
of the possible deployment of the
MX missile. The region covered by
these studies included all of the
Wilderness Study Areas within the
TOnopah Resource Area. In these
reports Fugro used various crite-
ria and data to determine the
mineral potential of the study
region for several commodities.
Their methodology, data sources,
and criteria are included in this
appendix. As Fugro' s data and
findings were felt bo be thorough,
reliable, and the best information
currently assembled and available,
it was decided to utilize the
probabilities which they had gen-
erated as a basis for the deter-
mination of wilderness designation
impacts and their significance on
potential mineral occurrences. The
two reports are:

Fugro National, Inc., 1981, MX
mineral resources survey, Nevada/
Utah siting area: Fugro National,
Inc., 11 volumes.

Ertec Western, Inc., 1981, Mineral
resources survey, seven additional
valleys, Nevada/Utah siting area:
Ertec Western, Inc., 4 volumes.

The following is excerpted from
these reports.

METHODOLOGY

The review of the metallic, non-
metal ic, and energy commodities
potential of the study area con-
sisted of:

—Research, procurement, and re-
view of published and unpublished
geologic and mineral-related
literature and maps frcm federal
and Nevada and Utah state govern-
ment sources, including:

-U.S. Geological Survey;
-U.S. Bureau of Mines;
-U.S. Bureau of Land Manage-
ment;
-U.S. Department of Energy;
-Nevada Bureau of Mines and
Geology;
-University of Nevada, Reno;
and
-Utah Geological and Mineral-
ological Survey;

—Procurement and review of geo-
logic, mineral, and production-
related data from professional
groups, technical journals, trade
associations, and private sources,
including:

-Rocky Mountain Association
of Geologists;
-Intermountain Association
of Petroleum Geologists;
-American Association of
Petroleum Geologists;

-Society of Economic
Geolog ists

;

-Geological Society of Amer-
ica;

-Society of Mining Engineers;
-Nevada Mining Association;
-Utah Mining Association;
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-Utah Petroleum Association;
and

-TerraScan Group, Ltd.;

—Personal contacts with geolo-
gists affiliated with agencies and
groups described above who are
familiar with the geology and min-
eral (including oil and gas) oc-
currences within the study area;

—Mailing of questionnaires to 531

companies and individuals believed
to be exploring or engaging in

production activities within the
study area, soliciting their input
regarding exploration, commodity
of interest, area of interest, and

general, nonproprietary data re-
garding exploration results:

—Field visits by geologists and

engineers to document operating
properties and areas of known in-

tense exploration activity and

mine development; and

—Engaging the services of geolog-

ic and mineral economic consul-
tants to provide reports of the

mineral occurrences and potential,

along with the geologic setting of

the occurrences within their
area(s) of expertise.

The geologic and mineral occur-

ence information obtained from the

above described sources were
reviewed, interpreted, and compil
ed into report form with accom-
panying maps illustrating inter-
pretation of the relationship of

the mineral commodity occurrences
to intrusive and extrusive (vol-

canic) rocks, sedimentary environ-
ments and rock types, structural-
tectonic features and trends, and

geophysical anomalies. From this

data, areas of potential for the

various commodities investigated
were outlined and presented in

report and graphic format.

Potential Mineral Resource Areas

Tne types of potential resource
environments and areas identified
from the review of the mineral
resources of the study area are as
follows

:

—Deeper zones beneath known dev-
eloped deposits in many of the
identified districts;

—Peripheral areas to identified
districts based on geologic infer-
ences ;

—Areas outside of identified
districts at intersections of fav-
orable geologic structures either
within or outside the interpreted
mineral belts'

—Areas of favorable sedimentary
lithofacies in conjunction with
favorable structural setting and

presence of indicator metals with-
in ranges (in search of Carl in-

type stratiform gold);

—Projections of identified dis-
tricts and deposits based on geo-
logical inferences into adjacent
valleys beyond range fronts be-

neath thin (<600 meters) pediment
alluvial covers;

—Buried Paleozoic, Mesozoic, and

Tertiary sediments underlying
valley alluvial fill offer good to

high potential for oil and gas
occurrences throughout much of the

study area because of the exis-
tence of favorable source and host
rocks and the favorable degree of
maturation of organic remains in

the source rock; and

—Valley sediments from the range
fronts to the playa lake areas

offer an environment for occur-
ence of a number of commodities
including uranium, beryllium,
precious metals, placer, various
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brines and evaporites (lithium,
boron, gypsum-anhydrite, and
salt), clays, and zeolites.

The potential classification used
in this report is defined as
follows

:

High Potential - High potential is
assigned to areas that contain or
are extensions of active or in-
active properties which show ev-
idence of ore, mineralization, and
favorable geologic characteris-
tics. All producing properties
fall within this category.

Good Potential - Good potential is
assigned to areas with several
geologic characteristics indica-
tive of mineralization, relatively
lower economic value of past pro-
duction, and similar environments
but at greater distances from
known ore and mineral occurrences.
This category may include areas
adjacent to known districts or in
mineral belts.

Speculative Potential - Specula-
tive potential is assigned to
areas having some favorable geo-
logic parameters and inferences
based on geologic models and an-
alogies to known favorable envi-
ronments. Increasing depth of
alluvial cover over areas of po-
tential deposits is also a con-
sideration in this category, ex-
cept in the case of oil and gas

potential

.

Low Potential - Low potential is
assigned to areas that are outside
any construed favorable geologic
and mineral trend projections or
are buried by over 1500 meters of
alluvium (except oil and gas).

The parameters that were consider-
ed in estimating the potential of
areas include:
—Locations of the mineral dep-
osits and districts;

—Past production history of the
mineral districts;

—Locations of mineral belts;

—Geologic phenomena related to
mineral occurrences;

-Location of silicic igneous
intrusives;

-Location of silicic and in-
termediate volcanic rocks;
centers, and calderas; and
-Location of structural and
tectonic trends;

—Presence of geophysical (aero-
magnetic) anomal ies

;

—Eepth of overburden cover to
host rock;

—Reported company exploration ac-
tivity; and

—Reported recent discoveries.
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APPENDIX B

AVAILABLE INFORMATION

The following brochures and doc-
uments are available upon request.
All requests should be sent to the
TOnopah Resource Area, P.O. Box
911, Tbnopah, Nevada 89049. Tel-
ephone (702) 482-6214.

1 Amphibians and Reptiles
of the Battle Mountain Dis-
trict

2 Battle Mountain District
Recreation Guide

3 Birds of the Battle
Mountain District

4 Exploration and Mining,
Wilderness Review Program
(43 CFR 3802)

5 Fishes of the Battle
Mountain District

6 Interim Management Policy
and Guidelines for Lands
Under Wilderness Review

7 Mammals of the Battle Moun-
tain District

8 Nevada Wilderness Status Map

9 Minerals Technical Report

10 Planning Regulations
(43 CFR 1601)

11 Surface Management of the
Public Lands Under U.S.
Mining Laws (43 CFR 3809)

12 Tbnopah Resource Area Manage-
ment Framework Plan Summary

13 Wilderness Inventory Hand-
book

14 Wilderness Management Policy

15 Wilderness Study Area Deci-
sions Nevada BIM Intensive
Wilderness Inventory

16 Wilderness Study Policy
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4-12

WILDERNESS, THE RESOURCE, 2-7,

2-8, 3-2, 3-3, 3-4, 3-5, 3-6, 4-2,

4-4, 4-5, 4-7, 4-9, 4-10

WILD HORSES, 2-6, 3-2, 3-6

WILDLIFE, 1-4, 2-4, 2-5, 2-11,

2-12, 3-6, 3-15, 3-16, 3-17, 3-18,

4-4, 4-7, 4-8, 4-9, 4-11, 4-12
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